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COMMUNITY LOCALS
Mr. Grier Keilholtz has been on

the sick list.

Miss Anna Galt is spending some
time with Mrs. Evelyn Peterson at
her farm on Walnut Grove Road.

Miss Nancy Holter, Frederick, is
spending this week with Miss Jean
Howarth.

Mrs. R. U. Darby, Middletown, Md.,
called at the home of Miss Mary
A. Fringer on Friday afternoon.

Mr. and Mrs. Ivan Neidermyer, of
West Chester, Pa., spent Sunday
with her parents, Mr. and Mrs. Harry
Reindollar.

Miss Myrtle Morris and Miss Nell
Hess, Baltimore will spend Sunday
in Taneytown to attend the Hess re-
union.

Mr. and Mrs. Harry Brown and son,
Jeffrey, Westminster, spent Sunday
evening with Mr. and Mrs. Dean
Sholl and family.

The 47th anniversary of the Hoff-
man Home for children will be held
next Thursday with the program be-
sinning at 2 o'clock.

Miss Mary Louise Alexander, of
Washington, D. C., is spending a week
at Massanutten Springs, Va., as a
member of the Music Camp.

Miss Carol Brown of Taneytown
has gone to Wearton, W. Va., to at-
tend the funeral of her father, Mr.
Henry Brown.

Rev. and Mrs. A. W. Garvin and
Mrs. Ethel Speak were Sunday after-
noon visitors of Mr. and Mrs. C. K.
Albaugh.

Callers at the home of Mr. and
Mrs. Roy B. Kiser were Mrs. Etta
Wiley of Rocky Ridge, and Mrs. Ed-
gar Phillips, and Mr. and Mrs. Rus-
sell Bohn, Keymar.

Doctor and Mrs. Maurice C. Wal-
tersdorf, of Washington, Pa., and Mrs.
John Huddle, Gettysburg, Pa., were
callers Sunday afternoon of the Mr.
and Mrs. Harry Reindollar.

Mr. and Mrs. Ralph Dinterman and
daughters Diana and Joan, Taney-
town, Md., visited their aunt, Mrs.
Elsie Troxell and others in York, Pa.,
on Sunday.

Mr. and Mrs. Harry Baumgardner
and daughters, Nancy and Ellen, of
Winchester, Va., were callers Sun-
day afternoon of his mother, Mrs.
Claude Derr and Mr. Derr.

Mr. and Mrs. Samuel Hostetter and
sons, Sammy and Barney, and Miss
Charlotte Lookingbill, of Baltimore,
spent the week end with their par-
ents, Mr. and Mrs. Geo. Lookingbill.

Mrs. Harry Clutz will entertain
the Graceful Workers Class of Grace
E & R Church at her home at 228
Baer Ave., Hanover, Pa., this evening.

Miss Ann Stiely returned to Frank-
lin Square Hospital, Baltimore, where
she is a student nurse after spending
three days with her parents, Mr. and
Mrs. Vernon Stiely on Copperville
Road.

Miss Joan Newcomer, daughter
of Mr. and :ill's. Theodoie Newcom
er, entered the Annie Warner ?ibis-
pital, Gettysburg, Saturday, and was
operated on the same day. Miss New-
comer is doing nicely.

Mrs. Wilmer Baker, near Emmits-
burg, passed out because of the heat,
at the Sewing Factory, Taneytown,
on Tuesday, and was taken in the
ambulance to the doctors.

Mrs. Virginia Hoffmaster of Char-
lestown, W. Va., spent Sunday with
Mr. and Mrs. Harry Trussell of Tan-
eytown, Md.: also Mrs. Franklin
Jones of Bolivar, W. Va.. and Mrs.
Mildred Brown arid children, Carol
and Bernard Brown of Taneytown.

There were 46 in the group from
Grace E & R Church who last Sun-
day afternoon and evening attended
the picnic of the Youth Fellowship
and the Jr. High S.C.S. class held at
Fuller Lake in the Michaux Mount-
ains beyond Caledonia.

The Taney Rebekah Lodge will hold
their last meeting for the summer on
Friday evening. After the meeting
there will be a white elephant sale, all
members are asked to bring some-
thing for the sale. There will be re-
freshments served. All members are
asked to be present.

Mrs. William Hopkins, Miss Ada
Engler, Mrs. Sterling Fowler and
Mrs. Margaret E. Nulton attended
the annual Volunteer Award Lunch-
eon on Tuesday at 1:30 p. m., in the
new employees cafeteria, at Spring-
field State Hospital, Sykesville.

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Tracey, Mrs.
Vernon Stiely and daughter, Miss
Ann Stiely and son, Douglas, and Mr.
and Mrs. James Wantz were Sunday
guests of Mr. and Mrs. A. Nelson
Tracey and daughter, Susan and Mr.
and Mrs. John B. Utz, at Wheaton.

A family reunion of the Crapster
family was held on Sunday, June
16th, at the farm of Mr. and Mrs.
Louis Crapster, Taneytown, Md. The
following were present: Mrs. John T.
Huddle, Mr. and Mrs. Maurice Walt-
ersdorf, Mr. and Mrs. John Walters-
dorf and family, Mr. and Mrs. John
Smeltzer and family, Mr. and Mrs.
Byron Hayden and daughter, Mr. and
Mrs. Walter Crapster, Mr. and Mrs.
Basil Crapster and family, Mr. and
Mrs. John M. Crapster, Mr. and Mrs.
Robert Hengst and son, Mr. and Mrs.
Neal Crapster and family, A/3c Wm.
S. Crapster and Mrs. Deihl.

(Continued on Fourth Page)

JUNIOR C. OF C.

Urge Polio Shots and Report
of Bicycle Rodeo

Members of the Taneytown Junior
Chamber of Commerce will soon dis-
tribute to residents of the commun-
ity literature explaining details of
the new polio vaccine and a card on
which to record the family's polio
shots. It is very important to vac-
cinate before it is too late. The Salk
vaccine will not prevent paralysis
after a person gets polio. Nor will
the immunity of other vaccinated
people protect your family. Remem-
ber, adults need polio vaccine as well
as children. Severe cases occur among
those aged 20 to 40 years and over. It
takes at least eight months to com-
plete a series of three shots. Start
now with two shots, spaced two to
six weeks apart. Then get your third
(or booster) shot seven months to a
year after the second. To find out
where to get your vaccinations, ask
your doctor, health officer or local
chapter of the National Foundation
for Infantile Paralysis. Play safe,
get your polio shots now.

The Special Activities Committee
of the Jaycees report a success of the
first Bicycle Safety Rodeo held re-
cently. The winners were as follows:
Outstanding entry was Nancy Wargny
who received a trophy; winners of
age group 6 to 11 were: first, Karl
Nusbaum, who received a trophy;
2nd, Darold Stonesifer, who received
a bicycle light ;and third, Martie
Harman, who received a signal light.
Winners of the 11 to 16 age group
were: first, Robert Leister, awarded
a trophy; second, Ronnie Putman,
awarded a bicycle light; and third,
Merle Eckard, awarded a signal light.
The winners of the stock race was
Lewis Bohn and Wayne Putman who
received speed-o-meters. Mayor Ray-
mond Perry presented the awards.
The next membership meeting of

the organization will be a picnic
which is to be held at Memorial Park
on Monday, June 24 at 7 p. in., an
hour earlier than regular meetings.
Due to election of officers full at-
tendance is desired.

DAILY VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL

The Community Vacation Bible
School opened Monday morning, June
17 in the Elementary School.
To date there are enrolled 153 stu-

dents. The response of the parents
and pupils is most gratifying.
Our new feature, the Nursery

Group has 21 little ones who are
learning to work and play with others
of the same age.
The very able staff of teachers are:

Nursery, Mrs. Theodore Fair and Mrs.
Herbert Bowers. Pre-school, Mrs. 4kr-
thur Garvin, Sr. and Mrs. Yvonne
Hering. First grade: Mrs. William
Airing. Second grade, Mrs. Ellsworth
Lambert and Mrs. Harry Clingan.
Third grade, Mrs. John Blanchfield
and Miss Edith Baumgardner. Fourth
grade, Mrs. Edward Howarth. Fifth
grade, Mrs. Stanley Jennings. Teen-
agers, Mrs. Chester Cartzendafner.
Music, Miss Fairy Frock, Play ground
Miss Lois Hahn; Piano, Valerie Nus-
baum and the very efficient staff of
assistants are: Nancy Keefer, Linda
Ohler, Patsy Lambert, Barbara Neill,
Myra Hess Vicki Lambert, Anita Jes-
ter, Phyllis Clingan, Faye Clingan,
Kathy Jennings, Sallie Haines, Betty
Waddell, Carol Stiely, Judy Miller,
Elaine Anders and George Rue.

HARNEY MAN ELECTED HEAD
OF 5ARROLL COUNTY DAV

Colonel Charles A. Miller of Harney
was elected Commander of Westmin-
ster Chapter 22 Disabled American
Veterans, Carroll County, at a special
meeting June 12 in Westminster.
Other officers elected at this an-

nual election were Senior Vice-Com-
mander Harold A. Jenkins, Westmin-
ster; Junior Vice Commander Doctor
Carroll D. Dern, Taneytown; Treas-
urer Russell Shaffer, Westminster,
and Adjutant William Hann, Finks-
burg.

Colonel Miller is a mobilization
designee in the United States Army
Reserve and has resided in Harney
with his wife and daughter, Laura for
the past four years.

During World War II Colonel Mil-
ler was commanding officer of the Ad-
vance Echelon GHQ under General
Douglas MacArthur and took part in
eleven opposed landings in the South
Pacific, being wounded twice, at Hol-
landia, New Guinea and Leyte, Phil-
ippines.

After returning to the United
State in 1946, Colonel Miller served
on the staff of General Dwight D.
Eisenhower who was then Chief of
Staff in the Pentagon.

After obtaining his discharge from
the Army in 1949 the Colonel served
two years as special advisor to a
Committee of the House of Represen-
tatives in Washington, D. C.

Colonel Miller's many decorations
include the Distinguished Service
Cross, the Legion of Merit with ar-
row head and star, and the Bronze
Star.

GRADUATES FROM GEORGE
WASHINGTON UNIVERSITY

Donald Martin Smith, son of Mr.
and Mrs. David Smith, of Taneytown,
Md., received the degree of Bachelor
of Law from The George Washington
University, Washington, D. C., dur-
ing the University's one hundred and
thirty-sixth annual Commencement
held June 5, 1957 in Constitution Hall.
He previously received the degree

of Bachelor of Arts from Western
Maryland College in 1952.

Three out of four traffic accidents
happen in clear weather on dry roads.

EMMITSBURG'S
BI-CENTENNIAL

Schedule of Events from
June 22 thru 29th

The Senior Senator from Maryland,
the Honorable J. Glenn Beall will
crown "Miss Emmitsburg", Queen of
the Bi-Centennial Celebration, on the
opening night of "Valley Echoes" at
the Civic Grounds in Emmitsburg,
Md., at 9 p. m. D.S.T., Saturday, June
22nd.

Until the Senator arrives on stage,
amid a setting of a royal Court-
pages, trumpeters, horsemen and
Jackies, Cadets, Flag Bearers, and a
Guard of Honor, no one in the audi-
ence or cast will know who is the
Queen. Not even the Queen herself.
The Coronation Ceremony will fea-

ture the prize winning Blue Angels
Drum and Bugle Corps from Victory
Post American Legion, Westernport,
Md., which, although not planned as
such, could well be construed as a
special Corps of Honor for the Sena-
tor from Western Maryland.
When Senator Beall crowns the

Queen an elegant horse drawn broug-
ham will enter the field stage with
pomp and fanfare. The royal car-
riage will convey the Senator and the
Queen offstage as they head the daz-
zling recessional. The Horse n'
Buggy Museum of Gettysburg is sup-
plying the brougham as well as other
historical carriages for the Pageant
"Valley Echoes".
The Coronation will be followed by

a fast moving portrayal of Emmits-
burg's 200 years of history. Humor
and pathos, battles and tears will be
interwoven into a saga of life from
the new America of the Revolutionary
,War to the old America of today
symbolized by the actual shooting of
a simulated Atomic Bomb.
The bitter fighting of the Civil War

will be reenacted in a sham battle;
laughs will ring out in the Gay 90's;
"Twenty-Three-Skidoo" will change
to "Oh, you kid" in the Twenties: The
"Charleston" will blend with "White
Lightning' and Model T's. The de-
pression will stop the wheels—but not
for longorld War I and II will be
re-lived and a finale of the cast of over
300 people is certain to thrill. A half
hour gigantic fire works display will
follow each showing of "Valley
Echoes."
For those who don't like their his-

tory served with flavor and a punch,
(Confirmed on eighth page)

MEETING OF PARENTS COM-
MITTEE FOR H. S. BAND

The Taneytown High School Par-
ents Band Committee held a meeting
on Tuesday, June 18th in the Band
Room. The following members of
this committee were present: Mr.
and Mrs. Walter Dom, Mrs. Robert
Clingan, Mr. Carroll Weishaar, Mr.
and Mrs. John Hottinger, Mrs.
Claude Nusbaum, Dr. Charles Hop-
kins, Mr. and Mrs. Ted Jester, Mr.
and Mrs. Glenn Reever, Mr. and Mrs.
Sheldon Sheeler, Mrs. Robert Rine-
hart, Mr. Ralph Minnick, and Mr.
Andrew Mason.
ized committee are: chairman, Mr.
The officers of this newly organ-

John Hottinger; co-chairman, Mr.
Glenn Reever; secretary, Mrs. Robert
Clingaa, and treasurer, Mrs. Robert
Rinehart.
This Parents Band Committe was

formed with the sanction of the P.-
T. A. for the purpose of raising the
sum of $2700 for the purchase of
uniforms for the High School Band.
Mr. Glenn Reever, co-chairman, re-
ported that $618.05 has been raised
thus far by virtue of a booth at the
carnival and contributions of inter-
ested citizens. Mr. John Hottinger,
chairman, stated that this represent-
ed approximately one fifth of the
amount needed and that every effort
should be expended by the group to
raise the balance which is needed.
Various projects were discussed and
considered.
The Parents Band Committee will

meet again next Tuesday, June 25, at
8:30 p. m. in the Band Room. All
parents are cordially invited to at-
tend.

CERTAIN PROOF REQUIRED FOR
SOCIAL SECURITY CLAIMS

Many persons who are filing claims
for social security benefits are over-
looking the requirement that certain
proofs must be submitted before their
claims can be certified for payment,
according to L. J. Gillespie, Field Rep-
resentative of the Baltimore (North)
Social Security District Office.
Mr. Gillespie said that failure to

present the necessary proofs at the
time the claim is filed causes the
claimant to have to make one or more
additional trips to the social security
district office. As a result of these
extra trips, people have to wait long-
erto the interviewed, the processing
of claims is slowed up and claiments
have to wait longer before they re-
ceive their first monthly check.
The representatives explained that

in most cases the claimant must sub-
*mit proof of his date of birth. He said
that although the best proof is a birth
certificate, if one is not available,
other proofs, such as a. baptismal
certificate, a family Bible or an old
life insurance policy are generally ac-
ceptable. He added that farmers
should not overlook bringing along
copies of their 1955 and 1956 Federal
Income Tax returns and evidence to
show the returns were actually filed
with the District Director of Internal
Revenue. Such evidence may be a
cancelled check, money order stub,
or a cashier's check receipt.

POTOMAC SYNOD

Representatives of Reformed
Churches at Hood College

The annual legislative meeting of
the Potomac Synod of the Evangelic-
al and Reformed Church was held last
week on the campus of Hood College
in Frederick with Rev. Morgan An-
dreas and Mr. William Fouche in at-
tendance.
High-lighting the sessions were the

thought-provoking and deeply-inspir-
ing meditations before each period.
They were presented by Dr. Arthur
Newell, Richmond, Va. Also very well
received by the ministers and lay del-
egates was the message from the
General Council brought by Dr. Al-
fred Gonser, Milwaukee, Wis.
At the worship of Holy Communion

two young men recently graduated
from the seminary were licensed to
preach the Gospel of Jesus Christ.
There were 10 other young people un-
der the care of synod last year as they
pursued their college and seminary
training. And at the meeting of
synod 8 new young people, including
2 women, also a high school teacher
and a doctor of philosophy graduate,
who will this fall begin their train-
ing for full-time service in the Church
of Jesus Christ.
On Wednesday evening the members

of synod attended open house at the
synodical parsonage and were the
guests of Dr. Fred Eyster, full-time
president of the synod, and his wife.
The committee on Town and Coun-

try Church recommended that rural
charges give every consideration to
meeting at least the minmum salary
of $4000 established by General Synod
as the rural church seems to lose
much of its good leadership because
of the inadequate salaries paid. The
committee on Stewardship strongly
urged that more church members give
seriods thought to the practice of
tithing.
The Christian Social Action Com-

mittee reported that one of the
charges is contributing financially to
a Negro Nursery for working moth-
ers. It was interesting to note that
about 10 days ago 25 heifers were
sent to Austria by the churches of
the Shenandoah Valley after their
dedication on the fairgrounds of
Woodstock, Va. One of the pastors
accompanied them on their journey
over the sea.
The director of Camping announc-

ed that because of the increasing in-
terest in camping 61 Juniors had to
be turned down and that only a few
more Senior High registrations could
be received before the quota for all
the camps would be filled.

Representatives from the education-
al institutions in the area and the
superintendents of the benevolent in-
stitutions gave reports of their year
just concluded, which in most cases
were most encouraging.
Fraternal delegates from the Con-

gregational-Christian Churches were
warmly welcomed and given oppor-
tunity to speak before the delegates.

CHURCH MERGER
TO TAKE PLACE

The official merger of the Evangel-
ical & Reformed Church and the Con-
gregational-Christian Churches will
take place next week in Cleveland,
Ohio, as together they form the
United Church of Christ.
The uniting synod which convenes

on Tuesday evening will be made up
of 714 delegates, 357 from either de-
nomination entering into the merger.

After the official union a commis-
sion of 30 will be elected to draft a
constitution, which will come into
force when it is ratified by a two-
thirds vote.

Late action will merge the Board
of International Missions of the E &
R Church with the American Board
of Commissioners for Foreign Mis-
sions of the C-C Churches. Home
missionary agencies of the two com-
munions will be unified into a Board
for Home Missions of the United
Church of Christ.
Church school curriculum, work is

being planned jointly. Student work
has been united since 1948 in the
United Student Fellowship. Close
contacts have been, established be-
tween brotherhoods and women's
guilds.
This merger marks the first union

in the United States or Euppe since
the Reformation of two ma ior
Protestant denominations with dif-
fering backgrounds, practices and
forms of church government.
-sbp 1 ger SfbevvillH

TANEYTOWN GIRLS 4-H CLUB
NEWS

The Taneytown Girls 4-H Club
met on June 10, 1957 at the Grain &
Supply Company. We opened by re-
peating the 4-H pledge and the read-
ing of the minutes. Roll-call was an-
swered by 15 members present. The
treasurer gave the treasurer's report.
Old business was as follows: Mrs.
Copenhaver thanked everyone who
took part in the May meeting in niak-
ing it a success; new business was
as follows: Those wishing to give
demonstrations at the County Fair
was asked to have their applications
in by June 14. We also voted to send
a representative to club week at the
University of Maryland on August
5-10, 1957. Mrs. Copenhaver gave a
lesson on the freezing of fruits. The
meeting was adjourned. Mrs. Cop-
enhaver instructed us on judging of
cookies which each girl had made.

ENGAGEMENT ANNOUNCED

Mr. and Mrs. Lloyd Glass, R. D. 1,
Littlestown, Pa., announce the en-
gagement of their daughter, Sylvia
Roberta, to Mr. Richard Frounfelter,
son of Mrs. Pauline Bowers, Rt. 1-M,
Taneytown, Md. No date has been
set for the wedding.

MEETING OF THE
BOARD OF EDUCATION

Contracts Approved for New
Teachers in Carroll County
The regular meeting of the Board

of Education of Carroll County was
held on June 11, 1957, in the Board
Offices with all members present.
The minutes submitted for the May

meeting were given approval and the
current bills passed.
The Board accepted the resigna-

tions for the following teachers: Mrs.
Mary H. Spalding, Charles Carroll
School; Miss Mary Wenger, Sykes-
ville High; Mr. Wayne Cunningham,
Mount Airy High; Mr. Littleton Har-
riday, Robert Moton; Mr. John K.
Elseroad, Hampstead; Miss Dorothy
Williams, Robert Moton; Miss Phyllis
Osborn, Sykesville High; Mrs. Dar-
lene Churchman, Sandymount; Mrs.
Shirley B. Little, Sykesville High;
Mr. John Rebert, Taneytown High;
Miss Carol Galbreath, Taneytown
High; and Miss Alice Smith, Man-
chester Elem.

Contracts were approved for new
(Continued on fifth page)

INCOME TAX DISTRIBUTION

State Comptroller J. Millard Tawes
announced today that the Income Tax
Division of his office had mailed to the
counties and incorporated cities and
towns of Maryland, checks totaling
$15,581,452.91 which represents their
share of income tax collected during
the State's fiscal year which will end
on June 30, 1957, from income tax
1r9et5u6r.ns filed for the calendar year,

Mr. Tawes stated that this was the
largest distribution of income tax rev-
enue ever made, exceeding by more
than a million dollars the amount dis-
tributed last year from the 1955
turns. He also said that there would
be another distribution from the 1956
return just as soon as all of the re-
turns for that year had been fully
processed.
The Comptroller pointed out that

the subdivisions receive 34 per cent
of the tax paid by their residents.
Baltimore City receives the full 34
per cent of tax paid by its residents
as does Baltimore County and Howard
County, the latter two counties hav-
ing no incorporated cities or towns.
The other Maryland counties must
share their distribution with their in-
corporated cities and town with re-
spect to the tax paid by residents of
such incorporated cities and towns.
"Maryland has distributed a share of
its income tax to its subdivisions since
1939," Mr. Tawes concluded, "arid,
with the distribution now being made
a total of $106,298,573.00 will have
been paid to them."

This year in addition to Baltimore
City and the 23 Counties, 158 incor-
porated cities and towns share in the
distribution.
The full distribution for Carroll

and FrederickCounties are as fol-
lows:

CARROLL
Hampstead  
Manchester  
Mt. Airy  
New Windsor  
Sykesville  
Taneytown  
Union Bridge .......... 
Westminster  
County Commissioners  

FREDERICK
Brunswick  
Burkittsville  
Emmitsburg 
'Frederick (City)  
Middletown  
Myersville  
New Market  
Rosemont  
Thurmont  
Walkersville  
Woodsboro  
County Commissioners._

$ 2,472.80
2,393.11
2,226.50
1,367.64
2,941.83
3,646.5'9
2,101.42

17,106.95
125,860.88

$160,117.72

$ 6,462.94
184.84

1,676.49
56,150.12
2,568.27
657.61
318.16
299.13

3,670.56
2,054.07
1,027.06

160,204.71

$235,273.96

PRIZES A0WARDED

The Carnival held by the Taney-
town Fire Company last week was
a success.
A new Ford automobile was award-

ed to Herbert Eyler, Union Bridge.
A portable television set was award-
ed to Theodore Jester. The proceeds
from the sale of tickets for the auto-
mobile was for the benefit of the Fire
Company; the net proceeds from the
television set will be used in the pur-
chase of uniforms for the High School
Band.
The parade committee announced

the awarding of cash prizes for par-
ticipants in Thursday evening's pa-
rade as follows: best appearing band,
Littlestown High School Band, first,
$80; best appearing drum and bugle
corps, Harold H. Bair Post 14, Amer-
ican Legion, Hanover, Drum and Bu-
gle Corp, first, $80; "The Free Stat-
ers" Hagerstown, second, $35; best
appearing fire company marching
unit, Littlestown Fire Co., first, $35;
fire company with most uniformed
firemen in line walking, Pleasant Hill,
first, $35 and McSherrystown, second,
$20; best appearing apparatus,
Gaithersburg, $15; fire company
coming longest distance, Shepards-
town, $15; best appearing ambulance,
Sykesville, $10; best appearing fire
company ladies auxiliary, New Wind-
sor, first, $25; and New Midway,
second, $10; best appearing emit :oth-
er than fire company, Brothers of
the Bush of Emmitsburg, $10; best
appearing antique automobile, Stine
Brothers, $10.

"SPICE 'N' EVERYTHING NICE"

(Your Chatty Column)
With all my heart. I wish you every

morning
A smile that shall last until the next day's

dawning.
I wish you health—life's greatest wealth!
I wish you always near so that I may hell)

to cheer
Each future day and in some way—help to

bring you happiness!

This Column will be mainly to a
Soldier and also to other Soldiers of
the U.S. in lands far away.

It is in an answer to a beautiful let-
ter from a Soldier near or not too far
from "Around the Town."

First. I.want to thank you for the
kind words in describing and stating
how much you enjoy my Column even
if you do get them when they are two
week's old!
No, I have never been in Germany

and perhaps that is the only reason
I do not write anything about that
country although I do know positive-
ly all work that is turned out by a
German man is perfect in every de-

tail no matter what the line may be.
Please, please don't feel badly about

being in the Service!
Be most proud that you are one of

Uncle Sam's nephews for all men
who are under his Service means

that they are protecting all of Amer-
ica—people like me for instance who
always Thank God for such men as
you even if they do not mention it,

deep down in their hearts they feel

just as I do. Each day, as I proudly

place the huge flag out on the lawn,

I say to myself, "Thank God, I am an
American!"

If you are just a High School stu-
dent, your wonderful letter was more
like a College graduate and I do feel
that Unible Sam is teaching you lots.
Do you know the only time I ever

wished that I was a man—was when
any War broke out that I could serve

as men were doing!
I will save your letter as long as

I live for it was eloquent. Thank you
again! Now, this is part of a letter
from the frrst war which I have sav-

ed all these years and from my preci-
ous brother. I thought you would like

to read just how he felt being with
Uncle Sam.
"This Saturday and Sunday, I have

to work being a mess man all this
week. We have to serve the meals and
wash the dishes. It is not such a bad
job although it does keep us busy
most of the day. Two fellows have
charge of a table seating 40 men. I
have been out three nights this week
something very unusual for the Base
(Bensonhurst—Brooklyn, N.Y.) You
see each messhall allows two men to
go on liberty each night and I was
lucky enough to get off three of the
evenings. I bought a Liberty Bond
on the $1.00 a week plan, paying 50
consecutive weeks. Of course, it is
taken out of one's pay so when the
War is over, I'll have 50 dollars any-
way! We are allowed $60 dollars
worth of clothes but a full bag comes
to $90. or so. As I am $23 or $25.
over my $60., I will not get any pay
next time and a short pay the one af-
ter! The 10th and 25th of each month
are pay days. So far, I have not been
able to get on a boat and don't think
I will for at least another month.I was
in a Crew that has gone out but when
it was time to ship, they found they
had eight seamen instead of 7 so I
was dished! It is very nice here at
the base and I have no kick coming so
far, so I think I'll like the Service to
the END! The eats are fine and the
life great, the only objection being
that we do not get enough real train-
ing. This base is a training station
where they gather the men together
so they can get men at a very short
notice for ships of all types."
The second letter was from France

and here it is—"I just got in Port and
your letter was here waiting for me
with your picture. Thank you! We had
a very nice trip although the sea was
rather rough and many rainy days
making our duties unpleasant. It is
very interesting being on a transport,
taking troops over and bringing the
wounded back. I spent many pleasant
hours talking with the soldiers, of
course, the wounded holding my in-
terest far more than the fellows go-
ing over. Our ship is said to be the
pride of the transport fleet and this
is easy to believe when I tell you that
we took Secretary Baker over to
France. It's a cinch, he's picking out
the best. We have movies on board
when we are under way and there is
a canteen at which we can buy eats,
etc., so you see they try to make
things pleasant for us although, of
course, in everything there are always
drawbacks in life which one must ex-
pect. It is often 2 and 3 days before
we are able to get a bucket of fresh
water and then it's a case of wash-
ing up and then washing your clothes
in the same water. When we don't
get water, we either do with or do
without washing or washing in salt
water and I believe I'd rather not
wash. They use us pretty hard when
we are under way for we stand four
hours on and off duty and when we're
off, we have to work during the day. I
now sleep in a hammock for the first
time since I've been in the Navy. This
is really best in rough weather and
warm, too, but it's almost a case of
laying in one position!"

So, think, Soldier Boy in the Army
so far away from home. Don't get
too homesick that you will marry one
of those girls across the sea. There
are so many wonderful girls right
here in this grand U. S. A. Many a
soldier did just that and was so sorry
as soon as he put his feet once again
on American soil. I wish you would
write to me again and the next time,
I'll address it right there to you.
Good luck! I am,

Faithfully,
YOUR OBSERVER.

- "What lies behind us and what lies
before us are tiny matters compared
to what lies within • us."—William
Morrow.
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WHERE ADVERTISING IS

WELCOMED

n impressive evaluation of the

merits of newspaper advertising has

been provided by Robert J. McBride,

director of Research for the Detroit

Free Press. He says: "People watch

television because of the entertain-

ment—commercials actually are in

truders. A survey of Noithwestern

Univeisity shows that 61% of house-

wives would prefer TV without com-

mercials.
"At the same time, advertising is

an integral part of the newspaper.

Readers buy the paper for the ads

as much as for the editorial matter.

Both men and women readers plan

their shopping from the newspaper.

The Northwestern survey shows that

92% of the respondents want their

newspapers with advertising."

This brings Mr. McBride to his

completely logical conclusion,

"The advertising gets the best re-

sults when his message is welcomed

and desired."—Industrial News Re-

view.

••••• FACTS AND OPINIONS

*W.
A writer in the Journal of the

American Medical Association has

this to say about weight-reducing

drugs: "No known drug or compound

may safely be taken without medical

advice to cause loss of weight. The

word 'safely 'deserves emphasis, since

• Some drugs, which have succeeded in

taking off pounds ,have had the dis-

advantage of making some people

blind and killing others."

U.S. News & World Report ob-

serves that U.S. demand for foreign

automobiles is growing "at a surpris-

ing rate". These imports—consisting

mostly of small, extremely economical

machines—accounted for only 0.6 per

cent of the U. S. car market in 1954.

This year the figure is expected to be

about 3 per cent.

Inflation note: The Wall Street

Journal reports that a company decid-

ed to tear down an unused smokestack

built in 1921. The original cost of the

structure was $8,740—but it cost $13,-

470 to dismantle it.

From Prime Minister MacMillan of

Great Britain: "There is no difference

between Socialism and Communism

except this: Socialism is soft, Com-

munism is hard: Socialism is pink,

Communism is Red. Socialism gets
you down bit by bit by a kind of enes-

thetic process. It might be called
mercy-killing. Communism just
knocksyou on the head."

According to the Associated Press,

the gas utilities pipeline companies

have so far spent $500 million on

holes in the ground. These holes
amount to warehouses, in which gas

is stored in the warm season for de-

livery when winter sends demand
soaring.

Companies listed on the New York

Stock Exchange paid their common

share owners $2,124,608,430 in cash

dividends during the first quarter of

1957—a record high for any past com-

parable period.

Secretary of Agriculture Benson

and Representative Whitten of Mis-

sissippi recently engaged in a rather

heated debate on farm policy. It end-

ed, however, in a lighter note. Secre-

tary Benson: "When we get on the

other side, if you and I meet, we will

probably still discuss the farm pro-

blem". Mr. Whitten: "Mr. Secretary,

where I hope to go and I trust you

will go, I understand there are no pro-

blems."

No priority for the purchase , g fed-
eral eleczic power should be given to
any '.seal grssernmental agency, is the

THE CARRE,LI, ee.sunPRO, rANETTOWN, (ALA*

view of Harold B. Say, of Partland,

Oregon, Chamber of Commerce. He

told a House subcommittee that there

is no logic in a preference clause

which says "those citizens who choose

to obtain their power from public

utility districts should be favored."

A McGraw-Hill survey finds that

American manufacturers will spend

$7,300,000,000 on research this year,

for an all-time record.

" .. DOCTOR - LAWYER - INDIAN

CHIEF"

If you are eighteen—or so—about

to graduate from high school and fig-

uratively counting your mental but-

tons for guidance in what to do next,

you are doubtless on the receiving end

of bundles of advice.
Advice, of course, is a fine thing.

In later life you will probably be pay-

ing a lot of money for it from time

to time. The trouble with it right

now—is human nature. Older people

genuinely want to help. They have a

right to feel that their experience is

superior. But sometimes they mis-

take years for wisdom. instead of

evaluating you as an individual, old-

sters are inclined to put themselves

in your place. They look wistfully

back at the threshold of adult life and

see not you, but themselves es far-

ing forth again. And they want to

protect you from their mistakes. Ex-

perience should tell them you'll make

your own, regardless.

No matter how politely and appre-

ciative you listen to others, the de-

cision you make must be your own,

for you have got to live with it. You

must weigh your own virtues and

weaknesses, your talents and tastes,

the things that excite you and those

that leave you cold. And you must

include in your consideration many

kinds of jobs that didn't exist in ear-

lier days. One that is not thought of

too often is that of x-ray technicion.

A high school graduate can prepare

himself for this highly specialized job

in two years at any of 500 approved

x-ray training schools—or continue

for four to earn a college degree.

When he has passed the exam of the

American Registry of X-Ray Techni-

cians, he is certified as a Registered

Technician.
From here on he is prepared for a

professional position of respeet and

security, in medicine, in industry

(where hearth examinations and X-

ray inspections are being increasingly

employed), in Government and in

public health agencies.
In the medical world, he becomes

"the Radiologist's right hand", actu-

ally taking x-ray films, processing

them in the dark room and generally

assisting the radiologist— who is a

graduate physician who has prepared

himself through years of further study

as an x-ray specialist. And the tech-

nician who takes further training is

equipped to assist the radiologist in

the actual administering of x-ray

therapy.
If you'd like to know more about

these approved x-ray training schools,

write The American Society of X-Ray

Technicians, 16 Fourteenth St., Fond

du Lac, Wisconsin. But, whatever

you do, dope out your own future

yourself. Don't take anybody's ad-

vice—not even ours!—U. S. Press As-

sociation.

13 TOP WRITERS GIVE

BEST SPORTS COVERAGE

The 1:1lore News-Post and
American leads the field. When it
comes to sport coverage you get the
best in the News-Post & American
as presented by 13 top writers. Read
these lively sports pages every day
ard keep posted. They're he sports
faa's delight!

BALTIMORE NEWS-POST

BALT-MORE AMERICAN

On Sale At Your Local Newsdealer

SUMMER DAY CAMP
FOR RETARDEES

The thin i summer day camp spon-
sored by the Carroll County Associa-
tion for Retarded Children will be
held at the East End Elementary
School, Green and Center Streets, in
Westrn'nster, July 8 through July 17.
from 9:30 a. m. to 2:30 p. m., on week
days. This camp program is being
financed out of the proceeds of the
November fund-raising campaign, and
it is tuition free to retardees of all
ages.
The three station wagons owned by

the Association will be used to trans-
port the children. Any special pro-
plems on transportation may be re-
ferred to Mrs. Lula Mullinix, Sykes-
ville, and Wagner Miller, New Wind-
sor, who are serving as transportation
chairman of their 'respective area.
Swimming will be offered with par-

ent permission to children over seven
years of age, and they will be eligible
to work for Red Cross certificates
since the instruction will be given by
qualified Red Cross instructors.
The camp planning committee is

as follows: Mrs. Patrick Canavan and
Mrs. James Ps Landgon,, Co-Chair-
man; Mrs.' M;Idred Hirsh, Mr-. and
Mrs. Fern Smith, Mr. and Mrs. Wil-
liam A. Harris, Mr. and Mrs. Glenn
Matthias, Mr. and Mrs. Wagner Mil-
ler, Mr. and Mrs. H. S. Albright, Mrs.
Lula Mullinix, Mr.\ and, Mrs. Roger
Burdette, and Mss and Mrs. Charles
Peddicord
Parents c..w tact Mrs. Patric!:

Canavan, Sykesville 1'564; or Mrs.
James R. Langden, of Westminster
Tilden 8-9590, for additional informa-
tion ,yr!registration blanks.

OHLER REUNION
The annual Ohler Reunion will be

held on Sunday, June 23, 1957, at

Pine-Mar, (on the north side of Route

97, two miles east of Taneytown,

Md.) No admission charges. Basket

lunch at noon. Bring a number for

the program. Come and spend the

day with us.

DOROTHY ROHRBAUGH,
Secretary.

TO THOSE WHO ARE NOT

REGISTERED TO VOTE

The Board of Supervisors of Elec-
tions will be at their office in the
Court House at Westminster, Md.,
every Saturday from 9 a. m. to 3 p.
m., to register voters, issue trans-
fers, change affiliation, change name
or give voters records.

RELIABLE PARTY
Wanted

MALE OR FEMALE

TO SERVICE ROUTE
of

CIGARETTE MACHINES
no selling or soliciting

ROUTE ESTABLISHED FOR
OPERATOR

FULL OR PART TIME

Substantial Income
Per Month to start

From $995.00 to $1995.00 CASH
REQUIRED

Please don't waste our time un-
less you have the necessary cap-
ital and are sincerely interested in
expanding—we finance expansion—
if fully qualified and able to take
over at once write briefly about
yourself and include phone number
for personal interview.
ALLIED MERCHANDISING, INC.

7307 Olive Street Road
University City 5, Mo.

LOSE UGLY FAT
IN TEN DAYS

OR MONEY BACK
If you are overweight, here is the first
really thrilling news to come along in
years. A new & convenient way to get
rid of extra pounds easier than ever,
so you can be as slim and trim as you
want. This new product called DIA-
TRON curbs both hunger and appetite.
No drugs, no diet, no exercise. Abso-
lutely harmless. When you take DIA-
TRON, you still enjoy your meals,
still eat the foods you like but you
simply don't have the urge for extra
portions and automatically your
weight must come down, because, as
your own doctor will tell you, when
you eat less, you weigh less. Excess
weight endangers your heart, kidneys.
So no matter what you have tried be-
fore, get DIATRON and prove to
yourself what it can do. DIATRON
is sold on this GUARANTEE: You
must lose weight with the first pack-
age you use or the package costs you
nothing. Just return the bottle to
your druggist and get your money
back. DIATRON costs $3.00 and is
sold with this strict money back
guarantee by:
TANEYTOWN PHARMACY, Taney-
town. Mail orders filled.

6-6-3t
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CLOSED
July 1 thru 6

Open July 8

TANEYTOWN CLEANERS

Taneytown, Md. •
6-20-2t
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THE RECORD OFFICE
Taneytown, Md.

7441

TiNEYTOWN ORGANIZATIOM
Taneytown Chamber of Commerce meets

on the 4th Monday in each month in
the Municipal building at 8:00 o'clock.
Merwyn C. Fuss, Pres.; 1st Vice-Pres.,

5I- S. Ohler; Second Vice-Pres., Car-
roll L. lArautz; Secretary, Robert
Feeser; Treasurer, Chas. R. Arnold.

Taneytown Fire Company, meets on the
2nd Monday each month, at 7:30 p. m.,
In the Firemen's Building. President,
Stanley King. Vice-President; Maurice
Parieh; Recording Secretary, Robert
Boone; Financial Secretary, David
Smeak; Treasurer. David Smith;
Trustees. Richard Miller, Eugene Eyler,
Birnie Staley; Chief, Wilbur F. Miller,
Jr.

The American Legion — Reason-Snider
Poet No. 120 meets third Thursday of
each month at 8:00 P. M., In the Legion
Home. All service men welcomed.
Commander, John E. Myers; Adju-
tant, Stanley W. King; Treasurer,
Clarence A. Haruer; Service Officer,
Francis E. Lookingbill.

Monocaey Valley Memorial Post 691$, Har-
ney. Md.. meets on tat and 3rd Tues-
day of each month in the V.F.W. Hall,
Harney, Md. Commander, George E.
Koontz; Adjutant, Roy Overboltzer;
Quartermaster, Ralph Vaughn.

The Taneytown Junior Chamber of Com-
merce, Taneytown. Md., meets the 4th
Moaday of each month in the Legion
Home. President, EllW11 pd Sauble;
Secretary, Thomas Phillips; Treasur-
er, John Myers,

Reason-Snider Unit 120, American Legion
Auxiliary meets the first Thursday a
each month at 3 p. m., at the Post
Home. Pres., Mabel Shaum; Vice Pres..
Doris Lookingbill; Rec Sec., Gladys
Haines; ('or. sec. and Treas., Marie
Smith; • Chaplain, Helen Kidd; His-
torian, Cathryn Hull; Sergeant-at-
arms, Berniece Rodkey.

Al! other Fratersittes and organizations
are Invited to use this directory, for the
public information it carries. Cost for
inc year only

PUBLIC SALE

SATURDAY, JUNE 22, 1957,

at 11 o'clock, 2 miles northwest of
Detour, Md., near the Forrest Stream
Club Camp.

150 HEAD SHEEP,
some. household goods, Hogs, and
Farm Machinery.

CARLTON D. FLEMING.
Harry Trout, Auct.
Ralph P. Weybright, Clerk. 6-6-3t

2r. Seegle'S
Chiropractic Office

ENEMITSBURCs, D.

Phone Hillcrest 'T-4681

HOURS BY APPOINTMENT

12-1-eow-t1

STROUT SELLS REAL
ESTATE

Greatest advertiser of Coun—
try property. Has made over

76,600 sales or HOMeal — Farms —
Acreage. Beyer from all over the
World. Free open listing.
E. A. STROUT REALTY AGENCY

ROBERT L. LENTZ, Rep.
Uniontown Road

TANEYTOWN, MD.

PLymitouth 6-5301
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For better yield and quality

From each acre. use AGM°

FOR CORN. Remember,

there's an Agrico for each crop.

AGRICO IS $50, 'RIC if
The AMERICAN AGRICULTURAL

CHEMICAL CO.

TANEYTOWN GRAIN & SUPPLY CO.
TANEYTOWN, MD.

4-18-tf

PERCY M. BURKE
For all Your

1N:41:RANCE needs

231 E. Main St..,

wESTMINNTER vvn
Phone: Tilden 8-6620

"Insure with Confidence"
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FESTIVAL
MT. TABOR PARK, ROCKY RIDGE, MD.

SATURDAY NIGHT, JUNE 22, 1957

Featuring The "Collegians" TV Entertainers

The Game you like to Play—Plenty of Prizes

All kinds of refreshments on sale
Free Admission

Sponsored by Mt. Tabor Park Board
6-6&20-2t

NOTICE TO DOG OWNERS
Owners of all dog: over the as e o .,ix months are hereby warned

to obtain 1957 tags on or before July 1, 1957, to avoid prosecution.

Any person owning or harboring an unlicensed dog is subject
to a fine from $5.00 to $100.00, or thirty days in the County Jail, and
costs. A check for unlicensed dogs will be made after July 1, and
owners not having license will be subject to prosecution.

License may be secured from the following:

Paul C. Bonsack, County Treasures, Westminster.
Heagy's Sport Shop, Westminster.
Leroy S. Keeney, Sykesville.
David Hilterbrick, Taneytown.
John P. Strine, New Windsor.
Carroll County Humane Society, Naw Windsor Road, Westminster
Robert E. Wagner, Manchester.
Stanley Taylor, County-wide Tag Collector.

The application form below is for your convenience:

NAME  

ADDRESS 

Description of Dog

SEX   BREED , COLOR 

ENCLOSED $ 

SIGNED 

$1.00 for each Male or Spayed Female.
$2.00 for each Unspayed Female.
$10.00 for Kennel, not in excess of twenty-five dogs.
$20.00 for Kennel, more than twenty-five dogs.

COUNTY COMMISSIONERS OF CARROLL COUNTY.
6-13-2t
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• Every One is Welcome
•
hs

Any oue desiring Reservations for use of Pavilions

•
Please cont3,-*

•
HARRY DOUGHERTY

Taneytown, Md. Phone PL 6-6226-4484
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SALUTE TO TANEYTOWN
Each Thursday 9:15 to 9:30 a. m. over

930 On
Your Dial

•
•

•

WFMD 's IRadio

featuring the latest in News, Weather, 7r.

Sports and Music

SPONSORED BY BUSINESS MEN OF TANEYTOWN

and THE CARROLL RECORD
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Use The Taneytown Memorial Park this Summer
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"PERCE STRINGS" Mict-TowNactat,

ro LIKE 'TO TRY THAT
C 4E-CK SUIT ONI IN

voNoow.

WILL SUIT
YOU TO A

With any Range sold by us we give free installation

ELECTRIC/11 
PL -,-5

)4,

N,a- he z. Pod- aYs

b -b252

41464APPLIANCETJ70oicz,
ELECTRICAL CONTRACT/ IV.0
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CURRENT EVENTS
FIFTY YEARS AGO

Two new dwellings and a school!
room, shows growth, but not fastt
enough. We must do better before
the year closes.

Geo. H. Birnie attended the meet- I
ing of the Maryland Bankers' Asso-
ciation, at Jamestown Exposition
this week. -
Mr. Jack Grapster returned from

Maryland Agricultural College, last
Saturday.

Charles C. Eyler, a brother of Mrs.
Harvey E. Weant, of this place, has
been nominated for House of Dele-
gates, by the Frederick county repub-
licans. Mr. Eyler was a member of
the last legislature.
Taney Lodge No. 28, I. 0. 0. F.

elected the following officers for the
ensuing te,rm, at its meeting on the
14th.; Noble Grand, Harry L. Fees-
er; Vice Grand, Chas. E. Miller; Sec-
zetary, John J. Reid; Chaplain, Sher-
man Gilds.
Lowery Bros. show, which is well

spoken of by our exchanges as being
an exceptionally entertaining and
moral one will be given this afternoon
and evening on the Brick yard lot.
(Advt.) NOTICE: The following

merchants of Taneytown, will close
their stores during the months of
July and August 1907, on Monday,
Wednesday and Friday evenings, at
6 o'clock sharp. D. J. Hesson, Mehring
& Basehoar, Koons Bros., C. Edgar
Yount & Co., J. Wm. Hull, Mrs. John
Gardner. The following merchants
will close at 9 o'clock sharp. S. White
Plank, D. B. Shaum, M. H. Reindol-
lar, J. S. Bower, S. C. Reaver, C. E.
H. Shriner, Robert S. McKinney, J.
McKellip.
Corner Stone Laid at Baust's. The

corner store of Bausts Union Church
was laid on last Sunday, June 16, in
the presence of nearly 1,000 people
according Ito the ritual of the Luther-
an and Reformed church. Addresses
were made by Revs. Baughman and
Sweitzer, Pastors of the church. Advt.
D P. Smelser & Sons, New Windsor,
Md., Agents of Brown Cochran Co.'s
Gas & Gasoline Engines, Cadillac,
Packard and Franklin Automobiles.

Trees are Nature's air condition-
ing units. A medium-sized elm tree
may transpire as much as 15,000
pounds of water on a summer day.

Maryland tobacco growers require
45 million tobacco stick, worth $214
million, to harvest the state's tobac-
co crop.

LETTER TO THE EDITOR

Dear Editor or who it may concern:
Altho it is not so important I really

got a big kick on seeing the Bruceville
schcsil picture in your paper. As I do
not know many around Taneytown I
do not get your paper, but some of
my friends made sure I got a picture
as I am one of the group. I am on the
picture Florence Strine, now what I
want to do is make some corrections,
first the picture was taken late fall
of 1905.

I recall this as my father the late
Charles C. Strine moved from New

; Windsor to the farm of Luther Shar-
retts in April of 1905. I am real sure
of this because I had a brother born
the 31 of May 1905, and my brother
whose first name was Charles on the
first row in the picture just started to
school that fall, his birth date being
Nov. 6, born 1889. Now the boy on
the back row after Roy Knott is a
Renner, but do not remember his first

' name, same way with the one in front
of him which is called Strine on the
picture he is a Renner, the boy look-
ing over his shoulder is Strine, he is
John C. Strine now here in New Wind-
sor has a store near the Railroad, J.
C. Strine & Sons.

It really was fun to see all these
faces and how well I remember lots
of them and often wonder how many
have passed on. My brother on font
row, joined the Marines stad was
drowned in Santiago, D. R. on Dec. 8,
1920. He and several of his friends
went swimming and he got in what
they call a sand hole and drowned be-
fore he could be gotten out. His body
was sent home arriving in New Wind-
sor Jan. 1, 1921, a day I cannot for-
get.
Now I am not criticizing anyone on

dates or names on this picture, but
knowing it could not be 1904, because
we were not up there until 1905. And
another thing I was credited with to
many brothers. Ha! Ha! I would like
to see some more pictures like that.
I am

MRS. STERLING K. ECKER,
301 Maple Ave.,
New Windsor, Md.

"The taxpayers' latest proposal
should receive the support of every
individual interested in this vital sub-
ject. If every citizen declared: 'I'll
take less from government--if gov-
ernment takes less from me' and, if
that sentiment were reiterated enough
in writing to our Representatives and
Senators, the idea might get across"
—Belmont, N.Y., Dispatch.

Don't ask for a candid opinion if
what you really want is a "candied"
one.

I. THE SONS OF GOD—

The being you are is not the person we know;
He is only God's Son in Embryo;

He came here some lessons to learn;
And, when that is finished, he shall return.

The physical body is only the home
Of one of God's Sons in which to roam;

He is God's mouth, His eyes, His hands—
It is he who executes all of His plans.

So, for him, God has what we call a fixed plan
To make him a perfect man;

He would never be satisfied here to be
For he knows he shall live through Eternity.

This Earth is God's school house—Don't you see,
Where man is trained to live in Eternity;

God has thousands of things for him to do
When his pilgrimage here is through.

The various bodies in which we live here
Are only new homes in which we appear;

Like the rivers, we must come and go
Till all of Life's secrets we shall know.

It is here Life's lessons we must learn,
Here is where the fires of hell still burn!

Here we are taught how man must be
Else he could not live _through Eternity.

Many great Souls of the far distant past
Among the immortals by men now are classed;

But God sends them back to show us the way
Our bodies must be in the endless day.

Every time a new born child comes to visit earth
Many persons imagine it is a new birth;

But, that is only a part of sod's great plan
To make of him a perfect man.

This is not your first visit to Mother Earth,
It is only another try through another birth;

And, so it shall be till God in man we see
And we are made fit for Eternity.

These are things every mortal should know;
And, he Must learn them here below;

God is too good and too wise to take us away;
And, to let us suffer from day to day.

In your last incarnation you came a different way
In order to learn a different lesson, they say;

And, so it shall be with both you and me
Till we go from Time to Eternity.

There are 12 attributes which, in man, we must see
Before he becomes like Jesus of Galilee;

; And, those traits must be seen in every man,
Because it is apart of God's great plan.

These visitations are made by the same people, they say,
Orgy they came in a different way;

And, just so it shall be with you and with me
Until we go from Time to Eternity.

There are many lessons which man must learn—
(That is why the fires of hell still burn!);

It is a sin to say God made a hell;
And sends His children there to dwell.

It is always the same being who comes and goes—
(He keeps coming and going till Life's secret he knows);

These bodies of ours could not survive the endless day,
'So, man must be perfect, in every way.

God and man live together—Don't you see?
(That is why man in a perfect body must be)!

Man must learn to be like Him in every way
Else he could not live in the endless day.

Our "God is Love", the Scriptures say;
.And, Nature proves it from day to day;

It is "He Who declares to man what is his thought";
So, all our inventions by Him are wrought.

Without God and His love mortal man could not be;
For, He is his Life, through Time and Eternity;

God is even with us in the hell we make;
And, puts out the fire, just for our sake.

Such love and mercy has never been known
As God to His foolish children has shown;

And the reason He does so so is not hard to see;
He is preparing them to live through Eternity.

I can't tell you how; hut, let me here say,
God shall make this earth a heaven some day;

-There shall be no more night"; and, vre all shall see
The blazing lights of Eternity.

ATTORNEY'S SALE
OF

Valuable Real Estate
at Tanes toe n, Carroll County, Md.

By virtue of the power and author-
ity in the mortgage deed of Raymond
H. Feeser and Hilda M. Feeser, his
wife, dated August 30; 1954, duly
recorded among the Land Records of
Carroll County in Liber E.A.S. No.
236, folio 599 &c., and after default,
duly placed in the hands of the under-
signed for the purpose of foreclosure,
the undersigned Attorney named in
mortgage will sell, on the said prem-
ises located at 26 Middle Street, Tan-
eytown, First Election District, Car-
roll County, Maryland, on

SATURDAY, JULY 13, 1957,
at 1:30 p. m., all that valuable lot, lo-
cated as aforesaid, containing

12,200 SQUARE FEET
of land, more or less and improved by
2 STORY BRICK DWELLING

containing six rooms and bath. Con-
veniences consist of oil fired hot wa-
ter heating system; electric water
heater, electric current. Full base-
ment, cemented. Slate roof on dwell-
ing. Other buildings consist of 2-car
brick garage beside dwelling and 3-
car frame garage and chicken house.

This residential property, located
on west side of Middle Street in Tan-
eytown, offers a very fine opportunity
for a person interested in purchasing
of a residence. Property is in excel-
lent condition, having been recently
painted and decorated.

TERMS OF SALE: One-third of
the purchase money in cash on the
day of sale, or upon ratification there-
of by the Court, and the residue in
two equal payments of one and two
years from the day of sale, with in-
terest from day of sale, the credit
payments to be secured by the notes
of the purchaser or purchasers, with
approved security, or all cash at the
option of the purchaser. A deposit of
$1,000.00 will be required on day of
sale. Taxes to be adjusted to date
of sale. Attorney named in mortgage
will pay for Internal Revenue stamps
on deed. Other usual and proper ex-
penses of transfer and recording to
be paid by purchaser or purchasers.

RALPH G. HOFFMAN,
Attorney named in Mortgage.

Earl R. Bowers, Auctioneer. 4-20-4t

DESENSITIZE THAT ITCH!
IN JUST 15 MINUTES

If not pleased, your 40c back at any
drug counter. Instant-drying ITCH-
ME-NOT deadens itch in MINUTES;
kills germs on CONTACT. Use day or
night for eczema, insect bites, foot
itch, other surface rashes. NOW 4,t
Taneytown Pharmacy 6-6-4t

PUBLIC SALE

Having sold my farm I will sell at
public sale locatsd 2 miles northwest
of Detour, Md., along the Forrest &
Stream Club road near the camp, on

SATURDAY, JUNE 22, 1957,
at 11 o'clock

150 HEAD SHEEP
and 2 HEAD CATTLE

cow due to freshen in July with 2nd
calf, heifer, 1 year old; 150 head pure-
bred and grade Hampshire sheep, 100
head Ewes rest are Lambs. 150 Leg-
horn hens, one year old; 1 sow, and
6 hogs, will average 150 lb. each.

MACHINERY
John Deere tractor, with cultivators,
mower, and 3-bottom mounted plows,
McCormick-Deering 32 disc harrow,
side-delivery rake, 25 tooth lever har-
row, John-Deere manure spreader,
corn planter, cultipacker, John-Deere
wagon on rubber; Papec ensilage cut-
ter, Hammer mill, 55 gal. drum,
Aluminum roof paint, 30 gal, motor
oil, pile wood sawed stove length,
some baled straw and hay.

HOUSEHOLD GOODS

3 beds and springs, 2 bureaus, buffet,
roll top desk, several tables, lot chairs
of all kind; kitchen range, can use
wood, coal or gas, Heatrola, Frigi-
daire, Magtag washer and wringer,
electric ironer, and a large amount of
articles not mentioned.

TERMS—CASH on day of sale.

CARLTON FLEMING.
Harry Trout, Auct.
Ralph P. Weybright, Clerk.
Stand rights reserved.

6-13-2t

ANGELUS ELECTRIC I
PHONE PLymouth 6-6135

Y

TANEYTOWN, MU.

DEALER FOR

GIBSON APPLIANCES
AND

DUMONT TELEVISION

ELECTRICAL CONTRACTOR
Commercial and Residential

5 16 f

When in Need of

Better and More Comfortable Vision
It is suggested that you visit the Professional offices of

DR. ARTHUR G. TRAC.EY, Optometrist
RERALL BUILDING, HAMPSTEAD, MARYLAND

Write or Telephone Hampstead FRanklin 4-6011 for appointment

TUESDAY

9 to 1, a. m.
I to 6 P.M.

THURSDAY

to 12 A. M.
1 to 6 P.M.

FRIDAY

9 to 12 A. M.
1 to 5 P.M.

SATURDAY

9 to 12 A .M.
1 to 6 P.M.
6 to 9 P.M.

EVENINGS BY SPECIAL APPOINTMENT

11-7-ti

STAYLITE AWNINGS
In 10 Beautiful Colors

LARGEST MANUFACTURER IN 5 STATES

of Paneled Fiberglass Awnings

FIBERGLASS AWNING COMPANY

Emmitsburg, Maryland
Phone Hillcrest 7-3581 Collect, or write

5-9-ti

The awakening
of Emily Wade

• —s-ss—

A

•

WHATEVER YOU WANT—

YOU CAN GET IT IN A FORD

For '57 Ford offers you choices of:

* 2 big-car sizes 2 longer wheelbases

* 21 sculptured-in-steel models
4 advanced V-8 engines

plus the world's most modern Six

* 3 smooth, fast-acting transmissions

* 28 Two-lone exterior color combinations

* 15 Single-Tone exterior colors

* 48 IUSUrieli upholstery selections

Aid ies um cheese kern.yids rashly
el sphisid esoismassi—rseyesz dl an iph Soo

sir cordiliesiey Is fatless Ng hr

kEmily Wade was a girl who had
always dreamed of buying a new ear:),„

Emily watched her pennies

so when she saw a "medium-priced" car

advertised for "only a few dollars

more" than Ford she went to see it.

,"My heavens," she gasped when shewihp

car, "it doesn't even have automatic,

transmission; that's one thing I.

particularly need. And I do want ,'

a radio f1 and heater .f

So Emily's dream evaporated.

Then Emily stopped in to see her Ford,

DealerW, an amiable fellow, who

showed her how to buy a luxurious

githrea/rte with all

the extras she wanti.

,
ss.ssisss. vss—siskiss

—and at a lower price than the stripped-clown)

model of the "medium-priced" make:i

"This is a car a girl like me really wants,"

said Emily. CialoD(!7 And she bought it

right then and there. Now you know

what Emily knows.. . for a luxury card'

plus extras, at a sensible price,,

logic directs you to Ford. 'Am%

Crouse Motor Sales
DAVID THOMAS ItEINDOLLAR.

2656 Edmondstn 4vg.,
BaIthnore 22, NW.

FORD DEALER

Phone /SU Taneytown, Md.
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CORRESPONDENCE
Latest items of Local News Furnished
By Our Regular Staff of Writers
We desire correspondence to reach our

*Mice on Wednesday, if at all possible. It
will be necessary, therefore, for most let-
ters to be susned on Tuesday morning.
Letters mailed on Wednesday may not
reach us in time.

FEESERSBURG
(A Voice from Carroll)

The hot weather is the chief topic
of conversation this week. This time
people are trying to do something
about it—that is—trying to keep cool
if possible. There is one way of beat-
ing the heat and its easy. Just keep
occupied and don't think about the
weather. Most people have to do that
anyway because life must go on no
matter what the weatherman wishes
upon us. Some people are having
floods and tornadoes and they some
how manage, so we no doubt will get
through the heat wave too. The peo-
ple in she cities who do not own a
shade tree or a backyard to catch a
wayward breeze in has our sympathy.
Of course man has invented the air-
conditioning system and the electric
fan to take the place of cool breezes
but this week in New York City so
many fans and cooling systems were
being used that the city ran out of
electric power. Nature has built a
cooling system in our own body if we
have sense enough to use it. This sys-
tem needs plenty of fluids during ex-
treme hot weather and a slower pace
whqe doing our work. Americans have
,:es larned that it is sometimes
neccssary to live their life in keeping
with nature. People who constantly
live in hot climate have learned to
stop work in the hottest part of the
day and take a rest or a nap. They
have also learned to live at a slower
pace. If we had to live the year round
in temperatures like the past week
we too would change some of our
habits.
William Girard little suspected

when he entered the U.S. Army that
obeying orders and carrying out the
duties of a soldier he would one day
find himself denied his constitutional
rights and tuened over to a foreign
country to be .tried in their courts.
Maybe the average citizen does not
understand what the Girard case sig-
nifies, but they should. No one in our
government has the right to take
away a citizen's constitutional rights.
Not even the President. If William
Girard, serving his country as a sol-
dier can be denied his rights as a citi-
zen how soon will it be before others
are deprived too for saying or doing
something that displeases the govern-
ment. Doesn't this begin to sound
like a country behind a curtain. Once
the constitution is ignored for one
reason it can and will be ignored for
any reason. If our foreign policy is
built on such a flimsy foundation that
we have to appease our former enemy
by sacrificing our soldiers and our con-
stitution it is time to change both our
policy and our secretary of state. If
our soldiers are so unpopular with the
countries we are trying to help then
it must be because someone in author-
ity is making some serious mistakes.
r-O soldiers don't make our • policies.
au merely carry out orders. If

William Girard is allowed to be tried
by the Japanese, what is going to
happen to the morale of our army. If
:he country they have sworn to pro-
:- t will not stand up for members
of the armed forces then indeed has
this .country sunk to a new low. Even
communist countries have a deeper
respect for their soldiers then that
which we have shown toward ours.

It looks like this June is really go-
ing to be the month of weddings. Al-
ready a number of invitations are out
and last week Mr. and Mrs. Paul
Leister of Pleasant Valley issued in-
vitations to the wedding of Mrs. Leis-
ter's daughter, Miss Caroline Baker
and Mr. George Morgan. The cere-
mony will take place June 29th at 3
p. m. in the Baust Lutheran Church,
at Tyrone and will be followed by a
reception in the church social hall.
Miss Baker is a graduate of Elmer
Wolfe School and Western Maryland
College and also attended the Peabody
Conservatory in Baltimore. She taught
school last year in Baltimore county.
The Taneytown Firemen enjoyed

a successful Carnival last week. The
affair drew so many people Thursday
and Friday and Saturday evenings
that it was difficult to walk around.
There were many more concession
stands this year or so it seemed to me.
And if you don't think our population
is growing by leaps and bounds just
visit a carnival and see all the teen-
agers and subteens in the crowd. No
wonder there is a building boom for
more and more houses. If our popu-
lation keeps multiplying at the pres-
ent rate where will it all end? Not
only will we have to have bigger spac-
es for carnivals but we will have to
have more space period.
Two highway accidents last week

took the lives of almost 50 migratory
workers including small children and
a tiny baby. The reason for the high
toll of life was because the workers
were loaded on trucks like cattle.
There were 25 men, women and chil-
dren on one truck. Unless one lives in
a community where this kind of work-
er is used the news about the acci-
dents didn't mean much. Our county
does use migratory labor and more so
now than ever. Few people ever con-
cern th.mselves as to how they live
and are treated but we should. Some
writers have studied their living con-
ditions and have written some lurid
stories and articles. Not many people
like to be to:d that there is still slav-
ery in this country but there is.
Migratory workers are no more than
slave labor although it is called a
more polite name. One summer my
vacation trip was ruined because my
route to the seashore ran past a camp
where migratory farm labor was hous-
ed. The sightof human beings living un-
der conditions that farmers in Carroll
would not keep their animals so en-
raged me that when I returned home
I swore that that part of Maryland
wouldn't ever see me again. Of course
this childish outburst did not remedy
the situation one bit but it did keep

me from seeing again man's inhu-
manity to man and the indignity one
segment of society heaps upon anothe-
er. We wonder if ever the time will
come that each of us will understand
that the search for dignity and the
hopes for a kinder world rests in the
soul and mind of every human being
regardless of color or ancestry. Until
that time does come I believe that
man will search for contentment and
happiness in vain.
None are so brave as the annonym-

ous letter writer.—Ruth Roelke.

FRIZELLBURG

Mrs. Walter Senft is attending
Short Course this week at the Univer-
sity of Maryland, College Park. About
1,000 women are expected to attend
the five day college course. A special
feature of this years program will be
daily devotional services in the Uni-
versity Memorial Chapel.
Mr. and Mrs. Edgar Strevig, son,

Barry; Mrs. Clarence Myers and Mr.
and Mrs. Walter Myers visited at the
home of Rev. and Mrs. M. L. Kroh,
Seven Valleys, Pa., Sunday afternoon.
Mr. Edward Duttera underwent sur-

gery on Wednesday morning at the
Annie M. Warner Hospital, Gettys-
burg. He is getting along nicely at
this writing Mr. Duttera is 87
years old and says that "this is the
first time in his life that he needed a
doctor." Are you a lucky man. (Mr.
Duttera died after the above was writ-
ten. See Death Notices.—Ed.)
Mr. and Mrs. Russell Warehime,

son and daughter-in-law Mr. and Mrs.
Richard 'Warehime are on a sight-see-
ing trip to the West Coasts. Richard
will represent the New Windsor Lions
Club at the Lions International Con-
vention in California.
Mr. and Mrs. Norman Welk have

purchased the Edward Haifley home
and moved there on Saturday. Wel-
come to the Burg, Mr. and Mrs. Welk.
The U.L.C.W. of Emmanuel Baust

Lutheran Church, met Wednesday eve-
ning at the home of Mrs. Vernon Zim-
merman in Silver Run with Mrs. Mar-
tin Koons as leader. There were sev-
enteen members and three visitors
present.
A number of our children are at-

tending Daily Vacation Bible School,
at Meadow Branch Church of the
Brethren.

Children's Day Service will be ob-
served this Sunday morning at Em-
manuel Baust Lutheran Church at
9:30; Sunday School following at
10:30. Rev. Chas. Heaps, student sup-
ply pastor, and Kenneth Lambert sup-
erintendent. Everyone- welcome.

Mr. and Mrs. Lester Myers, Littles-
town, visited last Sunday at the home
of Mr. and Mrs. Vernon Black.
Sunday School this Sunday morn-

ing at 10 o'clock at the Church of
God. Mr. Howard Carr, Superintend-
ent

Mrs. Catherine Jones, Baltimore,
was a week end guest at the home of
Mr. and Mrs. John Berwager and fam-
ily, Mrs. Ethel Williams and Mr. Wil-
bur Sullivan also visited with them on

)Sunday.
' Jay Robert Waddell son of Mr. and
Mrs. Robert Waddell, Taneytown, was
baptized Sunday morning during the
Worship Service in Baust E. & R.
Church, by the Rev. M. S. Reifsny-
der, Pastor. Regular Church Service,
9:30, Church School; Worship 10:30
in the Parish House.
Mr. and Mrs. Walter Brillhart and

family, Mr. and Mrs. Walter Myers,
Jr., Mr. and Mrs. Allen Morelock, Mr.
and Mrs. Harold Myers and daughter,
Tamara were among those from this
area who attended the Alumni Ban-
quet of the Pleasant Valley Hi school,
Saturday evening, at Stone Chapel,
near Westminster. There were 84
graduates, teachers and guests pres-
ent. Mrs. Brilhart was a member of
the class of 1928, Mr. Morelock of the
class of '30 and Walter Myers, Jr.,
and Alice Morelock were members of
the class of '31. Harold Myers was
a member of the class in '32 The high
school was at Pleasant 'Valley from
1927 to 1932, during which time there
were 41 to graduate, all of whom are
living. The Rev. E. Koontz of Walk-
ersville served as toastmaster. Mrs.
Walter Brilhart presented Mrs. E. K.
(Brown) Robertson with an orchid
corsage. Mr. Delmar Riffle furnished
organ music during the dinner hour.
Mrs. Morelock led in group singing,
ndgreetings by Mr. Edward Ying-.
mg. Ray-Mond entertained with his
nagic tricks. The reunion will be held
,gain in five years.
The farmers have been busy in the

lay and barley fields.
If it is too hot to sleep these nights
y lying on the edge of the bed-

-ou might drop off.
Some years ago a London news-

>aper offered a prize for the best
lefinition of money. This was the
vinning answer: "Money is an in-
strument that can buy you every-
thing tut happiness, and pay your
fare to every place but heaven".

HARNEY

Sunday morning the EUB Church
services will be held at 9 o'clock.
No Services at St. Paul's Lutheran

Sunday, June 23rd. On Sunday, June
30th Sunday School will be at 9:30.
A special service by Mrs. E. P. Shriv-
er's Class. "Independence Day".
Special music and the speaker will be
Mr. Samuel Snyder, of Littlestown.
Everybody welcome. There will be no
worship service.
The flowers in the altar vases last

Sunday at St. Paul's were in honor of
Miss Audrey Yingling's 16th birthday
anniversary placed there by her
brothers and sister.

Visitors during the week with Mr.
and Mrs. Fred Spangler and family
.vere Mr. and Mrs. Raymond Clabaugh
and Sandra, Littlestown; Mrs. Gene
Spangler and son, Bobby and Mr.
Theron Clabaugh.
Mrs. Florence Null spent the past

week with her sisters in Littlestown,
Pa.
Mrs. Raymond Rose and family

spent Sunday with Mr. and Mrs.
Melvin Overholtzer, Sr. Other visitors
were Mr. and Mrs. Roy Overholtzer
and Debbie; Mr. and Mrs. Bernard
Slaybaugh and Mrs. Wanda Crushong.
Mr. and Mrs. George Shriver visited

Mrs. Charles Shriver at the Warner
Hospital, Friday evening.
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Heagy, son

"Janie', and Mrs. Leo Kuhn and
laughter, Debra, visited Sunday with
qr. and Mrs. George Marshall, Jr. and
amity.

Mrs. Charles Shildt visited Friday !
evening with Mr. and Mrs. Luther
Fox.
Mrs. David Little, Miss Betty Fow-

ler, Mr. and Mrs. Harry Sprankle and
Atwood Hess, spent Thursday in Bal-
timore.
Mrs. Robert L. Brake and girls

Karen Marie and Diana; Lynn Brake
from Chanute AF Base, Rantaul, Ill.,
Mr. and Mrs. Ambrose Eckenrode, of
Thurmont; Mr. Maurice Eckenrode,
Gettysburg; Mr. Eugene Eckenrode,
McSherrystown and Mrs. Margaret
Seipler, Frederick, visited Sunday
with Mrs. Hannah Eckenrode.
Mr. and Mrs. Wade Brown, of near

Littlestown, visited her parents, Mr.
and Mrs. Harry Clutz, Sunday after-
noon.
Last week visitors with Mrs. Mar-

garet Haines, and Mary, were Mr. and
Mrs. Claude Haines, daughters, Bar-
bara and Peggy and son, Kenny, of
Sykesville. Sunday callers were Mrs.
Richard Crouse, Mrs. Edna Snider,
Rev. C. E. Held, Mr. and Mrs. Morris
Haines, Mr. and Mrs. Nevin Ridinger
and Mrs. Murray Fuss.
Mr. and Mrs. Carroll Harrison en-

tertained Sunday afternoon in honor
of her father, Mr. Joseph Petrauski's
82nd birthday and Fathers Day. Vis-
itors from Baltimore were Mr. and
Mrs. James Berg and son, Jimmy and
Mr. and Mrs. Jerry Lundern and chil-
dren.
A Fathers day supper was served

on the lawn at the home of Mr. and
Mrs. Geo. Bower and family, in honor
of Mrs. Bowers's father, Mr. Nevin
Ridinger. Those present were Mr.
and Mrs. Nevin Ridinger, Mr. and
Mrs. Stuart Dom and Laura and
Stuart, Jr., Mr. and Mrs. John Riding-
er, son, John; Mr. and Mrs. Bower and
Sammie and Mary Jeanette.
Sunday evening visitors at he

home of Mr. and Mrs. David Yealy
were Mr. and Mrs. George Patterson
daughter, Catherine and Maxie Rhine-
hart, of Littlestown and Ray Study.
A surprise birthday party was giv-

en recently to Mrs. Ralph Vaughn and
son, Mikie by her parents, Mr. and
Mrs. George Clabaugh. Those present
were Mr. and Mrs. Ralph Vaughn and
children, Bonnie, Vonnie and Mikie;
Mr. and Mrs. Raymond Clabaugh,
daughter, Sandy; Mr. and Mrs. Fred
Spangler, children, Susie and Freddie
and Mrs. Edna Snider.
Mr. and Mrs. Roy Cramer spent

some time recently with Mr. and Mrs.
William Klinger, near Lewistown,
Pa. Mr. Cramer who has had a bad
case of ivy poison has gone back to
work after being off several days.
Mr. Arthur Angell, Gaithersburg,

spent several days recently with his
brother, Mr. and Mrs. Harry Angell
and other relatives in Harney.
Mr. and Mrs. Cletus Reever and

family and Mr. and Mrs. Samuel Val-
entine visited Sunday evening with
Mr. and Mrs. Edgar McDonnell and
family, near Arendtsville, Pa.

Mrs. David Little, spent Sunday
with Mr. and Mrs. Harry Sprankle
and Atwood Hess. Mrs. Lillie Moser
and Mr. and Mrs. Ralph Harver, spent
Sunday evening at the same home.
Mr. and Mrs. George Shriver, son

John, visited Sunday evening with
Mr. and Mrs. Russell Lutz, Harris-
burg.
Sunday supper guests at the home

of Mr. and Mrs. Melvin Ovedholtzer,
Sr., were Mr. and Mrs. Bernard Slay-
baugh, Mrs. Raymond Rose, children
Jimmy and Tommy and Randy, Get-
tysburg. Mr. Raymond Rose called
later in the evening.

Miss Carol Sponseller, of Hanover,
spent a few days last week with Miss
Joyce Yealy.

Mrs. Stockton Rouzie, Frederick,
called on her parents, Mr. and Mrs.
Samuel Valentine, Friday afternoon.
Mr. and Mrs. Geo. Shriver and son,

John, spent last Saturday evening in
Hanover.
Mr. and Mrs. Earl Welty, Jr., gave

a party Sunday evening in honor of
his father and also his son, Larry's
birthday.
Miss Donna Yingling took dinner

with her grandparents, Mr. and Mrs.
Harry Clutz on Sunday.
Mr. and Mrs. Theodore Simpson

and daughters, Linda and Brenda, vis-
ited Sunday with Mr. and Mrs. Clyde
Frock. Mr. and Mrs. Murray Fuss
were evening callers.

Mrs. Geo. Marshall, Jr. and daugh-
ter, Naomi and Mr. Kenneth Bloom,
visited with Mrs. Marion Haines and
Mrs. Richard Crouse and daughters,
Sunday afternoon.
Those who visited the past week

with William Vaughn and Mr. and
Mrs. Russell Wantz, Jr. were Mr. and
Mrs. Kenneth Vaughn and family and
Mr. Russell Wentz, Sr. and family, all
of Emmitsburg; Mrs. Theodore Rid-
inger and sons, and Mrs. Clarence
Baker, Harney.

Little Miss Linda Crouse, spent
Monday with Mr. and Mrs. M. 0.
Fuss.
Mr. and Mrs. John Cornell are re-

ceiving congratulations on the birth
if a daughter born recently at the
Annie Warner Hospital, Gettysburg.
A family gathering was held at the

some of Norm-'n Selby Sunday in
honor of Father's Day and also Mrs.
Helen Eyler's birthday. Luncheon was
served on the lawn by Mrs. Arlene
Peck. Those present were Mr. Nor-
man Selby, Mr. and Mrs. Geo. Selby
and family, Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth
Selby and family, Mrs. Oneida Eck-
enrode and family, Mr. and Mrs. Car-
roll Selby and family, Mrs. Arlene
Peck, Mr. Allen Selby, Mrs. Helen
Eyler daughter, Shirley and son Ar-
tie and Mrs. Frances Sleby.
Miss Margaret Sauerwein, Littles-

town and Taneytown road was a re-
cent visitor with Mrs. Clarence Baker.
She also visited friends and relatives
in and near Gettysburg.

DIED

MRS. IDA SIMMONS
Mrs. Ida Simmons, wife of the late

Jethro Simmons, died at her home
early Monday morning, near New
Windsar, aged 79 years. She was a
daughter of the late John Isaac and
Mary E. Funk Lambert.
Surviving are three daughters and

one son: Mrs. Mary Grady, Silver
Spring; Mrs. Pearl Delaughter, Un-
ion Bridge; Mrs. Laura Ohler, Pitts-
burgh, Pa.; and Clifford Hanlin, Cum-
berland. One grandson, Lewis Hanlin,
Silver Spring, and two brothers,
Robert and Milton Lambert, Riggs,
W. Va., also survive.

TWO MEN KILLED WHEN CAR
HITS POLE

Two Emmitsburg men were killed
at 8:30 Tuesday night when their car
crashed into a utility pole along the
Taneytown road about 11/2 miles east
of Emmitsburg.
Pinned in the wreckage of the de-

molished car, the victims were David
Lee Neighbours, 30, operator of the
Emmitsburg Tire Center, and Charles
Roland Hubbard, 37, an employee. It
took rescuers two hours before they
could remove both bodies, from the
wreckage because "hot" wires had
fallen over the car and hampered res-
cue operations.
Trooper William Morgan, who in-

vestigated, stated that Neighbours ap-
parently was driving the 1955 model
car at an excessive rate of speed and
lost control on a curve. The car struck
the utility pole, breaking it off at the
bottom and snapping off the top.
Neighbours' fatal injuries included

a fractured skull and crushed chest.
Hubbard suffered a crushed face.
chest and skull and both thighs were
broken.
Hubbard, was the husband of Mrs.

Marie F. Gelwicks Hubbard, Emmits-
burg, and son of Charles C. and Mar-
tha Shryock Hubbard. He was a mem-
ber of St. Joseph's Catholic Church,
Emmitsburg, and its Holy Name So-
ciety. In addition to his widow and
parents he is survived by four chil-
dren, Charles R., Suzanne M., Roland
F. and Patricia Ann, at home; and
three brothers, Henry, Wilbur and
Emory, Baltimore.

Funeral services will be held Fri-
day Iss"-I a requiem mass at 10 a. m.
in St. Joseph's Catholic Church with
burial in St. Joseph's cemetery.
Friends may call at the M .L. Creager
and Son funeral home, Thurmont, af-
ter 7:30 Wednesday. The Holy Name
Society will hold prayers there
Thursday at 8 p. m.

Neighbours was a son of the late
Herbert and Kathleen Crawford
Neighbours. He was born in West
Palm Beach, Fla. He had lived for the
past 16 years in Emmitsburg where
he operated the tire re-capping ser-
vice. He was a member of Elias
Luthgran Church, Emmitsburg, and
had served in the navy in World War
II. He was a member of the Veterans
of Foreign Wars and American Le-
gion, Emmitsburg.

Surviving are his widow, Eunice
Bouey Neighbours; four children, Ju-
lie, John, Janice and Joel, at home;
three sisters, Mrs. Paul Claypool and
Miss Margaret Neighbours, Emmits-
burg, and Miss Ruth Neighbours, Cin-
cinnati, Ohio.
Funeral services will be held Friday

at 11 a. m. at the Allison funeral
home, Emmitsburg, in charge of the
Rev. Philip Bowers. Burial will be in
the new St. Joseph's Catholic ceme-
tery, Emmitsburg. Friends may call
at the funeral home after 7 p. m. to-
day (Thursday).

The air-conditioning industry's en-
gineers are working on plans to pro-
duce, in the not-too-distant future,
room air-conditioners that will use
only about as much current as an elec-
tric flatiron.

Nobody loves a fat man? In the Bel-
gian Congo lives King Bope Mopengi
Hasai, who weighs 280 pounds. He
has 600 wives.

Funeral services were held Tuesday
evening at 8 o'clock, conducted by
Rev. Rankin of the Presbyterian
Church of Silver Spring. Further
graveside services were held Wed-
nesday afternoon at 2:30 p. m. preced-
ing interment in the Newhouse ceme-
tery at Riggs, W. Va.

RENUS F. BACHMAN
Renus Franklin Bachman, 70, hus-

band of Mrs. Ella Susan Wentz Bach-
man, Westminster R. D. 3, died at
4:30 p. m. Monday at his home five
miles south of Hanover after 25 years
illness. He was a son of the late
George H. and Ellen Bemiller Bach-
man and a member of St. Bartholo-
mew's Reformed Church. In addition
to his widow he is survived by three
children, Mrs. Francis Fuhrman, of
Melrose, Md.; Burnell G. Bachman,
Brodbecks, R. D. 1, and Edward R.
Bachman, at home; 11 grandchildren
and five brothers and sisters, Clinton
Bachman, Manchester R. D. 1, Md.;
Sterling Bachman, Littlestown; Mrs.
'hester Masemer, Littlestown R. D.
2 • Mrs. Elmer Mayers, Littlestown
RI D. 1, and Mrs. Mahala Hitchcock,
faneytown.
Funeral services will be held today

(Thursday) at 10 a. m. at the Freder-
ck Bucher funeral home, Frederick
Street, Hanover, with the Rev. Har-
vey M. Light, pastor of the West Man-
heim Reformed charge, officiating.
i3urial will be in St. Bartholomew's
cemetery.

HENRY G. BROWN
Henry G. Brown died Saturday

morning at 7:30 a. m. from a heart
attack at the Wearton General Hos-
pital in Wearton, W. Va. He is sur-
vived -by his widow, Mrs. Mildred
Brown and two children, Carol Brown
and Bernard Brown. Funeral services
were held Wednesday at 2 p. m. at
the Wearton funeral home and bur-
ian will be at Wearton Cemetery.

EDGAR E. DUTTERA
Edgar E. Duttera, 86, Frizellburg,

Md., died Tuesday afternoon at the
Annie M. Warner Hospital, Gettys-
burg. He was a son of the late James
E. and Sarah Haifley Duttera. Fu-
neral services will be conducted by
the Rev. Willis R. Brennaman. of
Kidder's Lutheran Charge. near West-
minster, at the Harvey Bankard and
Son funeral home, Westminster, Sat-
urday at 10:30 a. m. Burial will be
in the Baust Church Cemetery.
Friends may call at the funeral home.

— --
MRS. GEORGE MYERLY

Mrs. Helen Amelia Myerly died
June, 16, 1957 after a lingering ill-
ness.
She is the beloved wife of George

H. Myerly, Jr., of Towson, Md.
She is survived by her husband,

a sister, Mrs. Carrie W. Rettertusch;
also 13 nieces and nephews.
Funeral services were held at the

Henry W. Jenkins Sons & Co. funeral
home, York Road, on Wednesday. '
Interment in Prospect Hill Ceme-

tery, Towson.

Livestock Profits
Lost to Robber

Cattle Grub Gets
More Than His Share

The big question for American
livestock farmers is worth more
than $64—it adds up to $100,000,000
plus; and one little insect—the cat-
tle grub, is responsible for it all.
That's why the Livestock Con-
servation, Inc., asks why the in-
dustry tolerates the insidious insect
that scientists long ago proved
could be controlled, it not extermi-
nated.
The pest travels under various

aliases such as the Ox Warble or
Heel Fly, wreaking a loss that
eventually is borne by the cattle
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The lowly cattle grub takes
a big share of profits away
from eareless livestock pro-
ducers.

raised in reduced income from
sale of his cattle.
Here's what happens when Robb

Grub is at work:
The cattleman finds that his cat-

tle aren't doing as well as they
should if he is a feeder, or if he is
a dairyman, milk production isn't
quite as good as it should be.
The tanner sees numerous holes

in the hide too smooth and often
too large to have been made by
bird shot. Also he has to trim and
discard for glue stock the most
valuable part of 30, 40, 50 and at
certain seasons as high as 60 per
cent of the hides he tans.
Here's why it happens: Cattle-

men are reluctant to spend the few
dollars and the time and trouble
it takes to spray or dust at an
unfavorable time of year when
they can see no immediate profit
therefrom. Yet, it's a safe bet that
over a given area a premium of at

least $5.00 per head could be se-
cured for cattle certified to bit
"grub-free."

Too Much Nitrate
Can Affect Cattle
Excessive nitrate content of cer-

tain plants on which livestock
graze is an increasingly important
cause of poisoning in farm ani-
mals, according to a report to the
American Veterinary Medical As-
sociation.
"Forage plants such as oats,

sorghums, corn, and certain weeds
have long been known to cause
losses, especially in cattl e, be-
cause of nitrate concentration in
the plant during adverse growing
conditions," Dr. Arthur Case of the
School of Veterinary Medicine at
the University of Missouri, re-
ported.
The combination of heavy fertil-

ization of these crops and drought
conditions brought about many
cases of poisoning by plants usu-
ally considered safe for forage, Dr.
Case reported. Corn has caused
heavy losses of cattle which grazed
in drought-stricken fields, he said.
Symptoms of this type of poison-

ing vary from abortion and de-
creased production to severe in-
toxications that soon end in death.
Severity of symptoms depends
upon the amount of nitrate in the
ration, as well as the quality of the
entire ration.
To prevent losses, Dr. Case said

the entire soil fertilization program
should be re-evaluated and if pos-
sible.

• Tank Holder

- °QUM
SECTION

•

To keep intik cans from over-
turning when set in cooling
tank, one farmer sets his cans
in a section cut from an oil
drum. The drum section is set
directly under the water-supply
pipe so that the can of milk is
submerged long before the
cooling tank is filled. Drum
keeps the can from tilting snore
time a few degrees.

COMMUNITY LOCALS
(Continued from First Page)

Jackie Jester is spending two weeks
with her aunt, Mrs. Dorothy Don-
ovan, at Wilmington, Del.

•
John C. Elliot of Baltimore, paid

our office an appreciated visit Monday
afternoon. John, a son of Mrs. and
the late Dr. Francis T. Elliot, is
associated with the Bethlehem Steel
Corporation.

A3/c William S. Crapster is spend-
ing a 14-day leave at the home of his
brother, John M. Crapster, Frederick,
Md. He graduated from Jet Machin-
ist School at Amarillo AFB, Texas.
He will be stationed at Seymour John-
son AFB in North Carolina.

Mr. and Mrs. Lenny Valentine, of
Wrightsville, Pa. and Mr. and Mrs.
Edgar Hockensmith spent from Fri-
day until Sunday visiting Mr. and
Mrs. Harlem McClung and Ruth El-
len, at Mansfield, Ohio. Also were
guests of the McClungs at the Mans-
field Fireman's picnic.

Capt. William Sell, after spending
a month's furlough at the home of
his parents, Mr. and Mrs. Norris Sell,
left Sunday for Mitchell Air Force
Base, N. Y. Mrs. Sell and the family
will remain here until the end of the
month when they will join him. Capt.
Sell and family came here from New-
foundland where they have been for
three years.

On Sunday evening, the Garner
family had a picnic supper on the
lawn at the home of Mr. and Mrs.
Donald Garner, at Mt. Pleasant, Pa.
Others of the family were Mr. Roy
Garner, Miss Olive Garner, Eugene
Garner, Mr. and Mrs. John Garner
and son and Mr. and Mrs. Fred Garn-
er and family.

Mr. and Mrs. Donald Wheatley,
dau-rhters, Marjorie and Donna Kaye,
and Mrs. Joseph Windsor, Eldorado,
Md., spent the week end with Mr. and
Mrs. Harry Mohney and Mrs. Mary
Mohney. Other callers Saturday eve-
ning were Martha Harman and Mr.
and Mrs. Charles L. Stonesifer. On
Si nday Mrs. R. B. Wilson, Mrs. L. E.
Wilson and son Brooke of Baltimore
visited at the Mohney home.

Mrs. Harman C. Bickley, the form-
er Miss Dorothy Alexander, daughter
of Mr. and Mrs. A. D. Alexander, re-
ceived her Masters Degree in Library
Science at the 113th commencement
of the University of Michigan at Ann
Arl,or, Mich., last Saturday. Among
the 5,509 graduates there were 10
Marylanders. Mrs. Bickley, before
marriage, was Head Librarian at the
Catonsville High School.

Father's Day luncheon guests of
Mr. and Mrs. Jesse Speak and fam-
ily, Utica, were Mr. and Mrs. Robert
Leatherman and Dwight, Lewistown;
Mr. and Mrs. Maynard Harper, of
Rock villle; Miss Nancy Leatherman,
Mr. Roger Fox, Washington, D. C.;
Mr. and Mrs. John Harbaugh, New
Midway; Mrs. Ethel Speak, Utica;
Mr. and Mrs. John Speak, Junior and
Wilson, Ronnie Nusbaum, Mr. and
Mrs. Roy Speak, Kevin and Dawn, of
Taneytown.

Miss Diane Haight, daughter of Mr.
and Mrs. Robert Haight, of Winfield,
has been selected as a delegate to
represent the Carroll County Junior
Red Cross at the National Training
center to be held at Hood College,
F—nie 'Ie. Md., June 30 to July 7.
Miss Hai-rht is a student at Mt. Airy
High Lss..00l and will be president of
the Junior class for the coming year.
The training school is to acquaint the
Junior Red Crossers with various
phases of Red Cross carried on
throughout the world.

CARD OF THANKS

I wish to express sincere thanks to
all of my neighbors and friends who
remembered me with prayers, cards,
flowers, gifts and the use of ambu-
lance and visits from Pastor Jennings
and other acts of kindness while I
was a patient in the Gettysburg Hos-
pital and since my return home. Many
thanks.

ELMER C. SHORB

CARD OF THANKS

I wish to express my sincere thanks
to my relatives, friends and neigh-
bors for the many beautiful cards,
gifts and prayers I received while I
was a patient in St. Barnabas hos-
pital and since I returned home. All
were greatly appreciated.

W. ELLIS MARTIN

CARD OF THANKS

I wish to express sincere thanks
to all who visited me or sent me cards
or flowers while I was a patient in
the hospital. Thanks soin 

VESTA NULL.

COVERED DISH DINNER

The club cellar of Mrs. David
Smith, decorated for the occasion,
was the scene of several celebrations
on Wednesday evening when the Ki-
Wives met for a covered dish dinner.
Invocation was given by Hazel Cluts.
President Esther Haruer passed out
cigars and candies. Just what the oc-
casion was, we do not know. Past
President Naomi Baumgardner pre-
sented Mabel Reifsnyder with a beau-
tiful birthday cake baked by Mabel
Smith. Going away gifts from each
lady were opened by Mabel Smith.
During a short business session, plans
were made for a trip to Allenberry
Inn for dinner followed by entertain-
ment at the Playhouse.

FAREWELL PARTY

A farewell party was held at the
home of Mr. and Mrs. Ralph Stone-
sifer on Saturday, June 15 for their
daughter. Doris who left for Maryland
Medical Secretarial School at Hagers-
town on Sunday. All enjoyed a Wein-
er roast and games. Guests included:
Nancy Keefer; Edith Baumge,niner,
Norma Bloom, Tom Taylor, Shirley
I'arehime, Earl Angell. Jimmy Wolf,
Jean Lucknbatigh, Richard Null,
Richard Stonesifer; Jim Sell, Clyde
Weant, Bob Fitz, George Abrecht,
Doris Moffitt, Jimmy and Billy Stone-
sifer.
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SPECIAL NOTICES

FOR SALE - Hearty-mixed Zinnia
Plants, 25 cents per dozen; also col- C

orful hand-braided scatter rugs, $5 p
each.-Mrs. Harry B. Ohler, Taney- b

town. Phone PL 6- 4014.

WANTED a ride from Tannery Rd. I

on the highway near Westminster to E
Mayberry Road every day about 5:45 d
p. m.-Phone PLymouth 6-4705. 6

-- s-PAPERHANGING-Taneytown vi-
cinity. Phone Hilcrest 7-4268, Em- I
mitsbura-, Md., Rt. 2, near Tom's l
Creek Church. 6-20-2t - 7-4eow

THE WOMEN'S GUILD of Grace I
Reformed Church will have a Lawn t
Fete on Saturday, July 20. Supper ;
served family style 4 p. m. to 8 p. m. 1

Band concert in the evening. c
t

FOR SALE-5-piece Oak Breakfast i
Set, Kitchen Cabinet, and Utility Cab-
inet to match, like new; 45 gal. Cook- 1
er. - Lloyd Bollinger. Phone PLy-
mouth 6-6185. 1

FOR SALE-8 small Shoats; new 1
Delco Battery, with an 18 months
guarantee. - Earl Reaver, Littles- 1
town Rt. 1. Phone Littlestown Field-
stone 6-7416. 6-20-2t

I
SPECIAL PRICES - on room air i

conditioners. See E. G. Dornon, Po- ,
tomac Edison Company. 6-20-tf ,

FOR RENT - 2nd floor, 4 rooms, ,
private bath, utility room, attic and '
garage. - E. C. Crum. Phone PL
6-3382. ,

FESTIVAL will be held by Keys- '
ville Lutheran Sunday School, Sat-
urday, July 20th. Music by Thurmont
High School Band. 6-13-6t

2nd FLOOR OF OPERA HOUSE
for rent. Suitable for public meetings,
dances and social gatherings. Phone
PLymouth 6-3272 or contact Edward
Sauble. 

- 
7-22-tf

PUBLIC SALE, JULY 6-A nine
room House, Chicken House and Barn
consisting of 2 acres of ground, lo-
cated between Middleburg and Union
Bridge.-Russell Moose, Route 2.

6-13-4t

FOR SALE-Two 24" Hunter elec-
tric Fans, 1 Pedestal and one ceiling
fixture. Both are in excellent condi-
tion.-Taneytown Five & Ten.

6-13-tf

WANTED-Ironings.-Phone PLy-
mouth 6-3394. 6-13-2t

FOR SALE-Used TV sets, 17 in.,
$50 to $60.-Big trade in new sets-
$50 allowed for old set.-Lambert's
Electrical Store, Taneytown. 6-13-2t
-- -
FOR SALE-Two fresh Guernsey

Cows.-Wm. H. Sell. Phone PLymouth
6-4947. 6-13-24

FOR SALE-New 6-room Bunga-
low, colored bath, modern kitchen, G.
E. hot air heating system, cement
basement, on lot 75x150, on corner of
Fairground Ave. and Third St. Apply
-Wentz Bros., Inc. 6-13-tf

NEW DOG LICENSES are here.
Can be got at Mid-Town Electric
where we also sell fishing and hunt-
ing licenses.-Taneytown Rod & Gun
Club. 6-6-4t

CUSTOM BALING done.-Phone
PLymouth 6-5381. 5-30-4t

FOR SALE-One used Oak File, 4-
drawers, for 3x5 cards.-The Carroll
Re.aird Office. 9-20-tf

FOR SALE-Frigidaire, Electric
Range, reconditioned, guaranteed $80.
Easy terms.-Potomac Edison Co.

5-30-tf

WANTED-Hay standing in the
fields to make on halves or to buy by
the acre.-Bill Gillespie, Phone Tan-
eytown PLymouth 6-3915. 5-30-tf

FOR WEDDING Invitations and
announcements, reception cards, en-
gagement announcements, napkins,
birth announcements, complete selec-
tion. see-The Carroll Record Co.

8-11-t?

BABY CHICKS-New Hampshire,
each week. All state blood tested.-
Stonesifer's Hatchery, Keymar. Phone
Taneytown 6454. 6-7-tf

CHICKS-Hall Brothers Chicks are
yearly producing outstanding records.
You can cash in on this bigger Egg_ _..
profit,too- rove to y
10,300 annual buyers of Hall Brothers
Chicks aiready know. Come in and
place your order today at the Taney-
town Grain & Supply Co. 3-4-ti

FOR SALE-New and used Type-
writers and Adding Machines, Rib-
bons and Carbon Paper. Alsc Ma-
chines for rent.-Charles L. Stone-
s-der. Representative of Remington
Rand. Inc. 5-9-ti

FOR SALE-Sump Pump, practic-
ally new.-Apply at The Record Office

5-23-tf

EXPERIENCED electric welding
and repair. Acetylene welding.-L.
M. Gillespie, Fringer Road, Rt. 1,
Taneytown. Phone PLymouth 6-3915.

2-21-tf

PONY AND HORSE RIDES. Fun
for the children; also Ponies for hire
for all occasions.-Knox's 3 miles
west of Taneytown on Route 97.

5-2-11t

CARD PARTY - Every Saturday
night, Harney Vol. Fire Co. Hall at
8 p. m. (EST). 9-29-tf

NOTICE-Dial 3483 fpr your Sand,
Stoi/e, Blocks and General Hauling.
Fertilizer and Lime.-Thurston Put
man.

FRESH Hard Rolls, Vienna Bread,
Monday, Thursday, Friday and Sat-
urday. - Baumgardner's Bakery. Phone
PLymouth 6-6363. 5-2-tf

CARD PARTY every Monday night
beginning at 8 p. m. in the V. F. W.
Hall, Harney, Md. 9-13-tf

CHURCH NOTICES

Walnut Grove Dunkard Brethren
hurch at Kump's-S. S., 9:30 a. m.;
reaching, 10:30 a. m. Howard Sur-
ey and Guy Dayhoff, Ministers.

St. Joseph's Church, Frederick St.
ev. Stephan D. Melycher, Pastor.
unday Masses, 8 and 10:30; Week-
ay Mass, 6:30; Holy Days Masses,
and 8; First Fridays, 6:30; Confes-

ions on Saturdays, 4-5 and 7-8, also
unday before Mass, Confessions on
oly Days and First Fridays before
asses; Baptisms on Sunday, 11:30.

Church of God, Uniontown Circuit,
ev. John H. Hoch, Pastor. Union-
own-Sunday School, 9:30 a. m. Mr.
terling Smith, Supt. Preaching Ser-
ice, 10:30 d. m. Rev. Paul Habecker
f Bob Jones University will preach
he Gospel. Prayer Meeting on
ednesday evening, 8 p.
Wakefield-Sunday School, 10 a. m.
r. Charles Hahn, Supt. Evening ser-
ice, 7:45 p. m. Children's Day Service
rogram.
Fizellburg-Sunday School, 10 a.
. Mr Howard Carr, Supt.
Mayberry-Sunday School, 11:15 a.
. Mr. William Lawyer, Supt.

Uniontown Lutheran Parish. Rev.
has. Heaps, Supply student minister.
mmanuel (Baust) Church-Chil-
ren's Day Program, 9:30 a. m.; Sun-
ay School, 10:45 a. m.
St. Paul's, Uniontown-Sunday

chool, 9:30 a. m.; Worship 11 a. m.
St. Luke's (Winters) Church-Sun-
ay School 10 a. m.; Worship 11 a. m.
Mt. Union Church-Sunday School,

:30 a. m.; No Worship Service.

St. Paul's Lutheran Church (Har-
ey)-Vacation Sunday.
Mt. Joy Lutheran Church-Vacation

Sunday. Chas. E. Held, Pastor.

Presbyterian. Rev. Jack Croup.
Piney Creek-Worship service with
sermon, 9 a. m.; S. Ch. S., 10 a. m.
Taneytown-Worship with sermon,

10:15 a. m.; S. Ch. S., 9:15 a. m.
Emmitsburg - Worship with ser-

mon, 11:30 a. m.; S. Ch. S., 10:30 a. m.

Trinity Evan. Lutheran Church. I
Rev. Stanley B. Jennings, pastor.
The first Sunday after Trinity. 9 a. m.
Church School. An active class for
very age. 10 a. m., The Service of
Holy Communion; 2 p. m., The service
of Infant Baptism; 2:30 p. m., special
service of Holy Communion in Chapel.
Tuesday 8 p. m., Church School Work-
ers Conference.

Taneytown E.U.B. Charge, Taney- .
town. Rev. A. W. Garvin, Pastor.-
Taneytown-Sunday School, 9:15 a.
m.; Worship, 10:15 a. m.; Christian
Endeavor groups, 7 p. m. Prayer
Meeting, Wednesday, 8 p. m. Choir
practice following prayer service.
Ladies Aid and Missionary with the
EUB men will meet at the Memorial
Park on Thursday, 7:30 p. m.
Barts-Sunday School, 9:30 a. m.
Harney-Worship, 9 a. m.

WE BAKE Birthday, Wedding and
Decorated Cakes daily. - Baumgard-
ner's Bakery. Phone PLymouth 6-6363.

5-2-tf

WANTED - Exterior Painting,
hourly or contract.-Roy Hiner, Pleas-
ant 'Valley. Phone Westminster
TI 8-9327.• 5-9-St

Grace Evangelical & Reformed
Charge. Rev. Morgan Andreas, Min-
ister. Keysville-9 a. m., The Lord's
Day Worship; 10 a. m. Sunday
Church School; Mon. to Fri. 9 to
11:30 a. m., Vacation Bible School for
the children; Mon., Wed., Fri., at
7:30 p. m., Young People's Bible
School.
Taneytown-9:15 a. m., S. Ch. S.

for all ages; 10:30 a. m., The Lord's
Day Worship with Nursery for in-
fants and small children; Thurs., 8
p. m., Mid-summer preparatory wor-
ship and the Lord's Suppper.

IN THE "MISS CARROLL COUN-
TY" PAGEANT

Eight of Carroll County's loveliest
and talented young ladies will parti-
cipate in the spectacular "Miss Car-
roll County" Pageant on Thursday
afternoon, June 20th, 2 p. m. at the
Westminster High School Auditor-
ium; climaxing the day with the
crowning of "Miss Carroll County,
1958" at the Carnival Grounds, West-
minster Parking Lot in the evening.
Bailey Goss, popular sports announc-
er, will announce the winners and
resent the awards. "Miss Carroll

County, 1957", Miss Betty Sturdi-
vant will crown the new queen.
As in the past, this is one of the

most colorful events of the year,
which everyone should see.
The contestants who will partici-

pate in the Pageant are as follows:
Miss Gay Holthaus, Miss Gail Miller,
and Miss Margaret Whitfield of West-
minster; Miss Pegie Gunther of Eld-
ersburg; Miss Jo Ann Hearn of Bal-
timore; Miss Janice Ann Hill of
Hampstead, Miss Sylvia Keeney of
Keymar; and Miss Nancy Lindsay, of
New Windsor.

All of the contestant's pictures are
on display in the Westminster Trust
Company window, together with the
"Miss Carroll County" Crown, Tro-
phy, etc. The window through the
courtesy of the Westminster Trust
Company, and the arrangement by
Eltinge Reifsnider.
Don't forget the date and place:

Thursday, June 20th, 2 p. m., West-
minster High School Auditorium, and
in the evening at the Carnival
Grounds. Tickets will be available
at the door. Adults 50c; children 25c.

BOARD OF EDUCATION

(Continued from First Page)

teachers to be assigned to positions
for 1957-58 as follows: Mr. Dale
Leese, Mr. Bill G. Hiatt, Mrs. Virgi-
nia Houck, Mrs. Marjorie Shower,
Mrs. Peggy Herring, Mr. Charles
Luttrell, Mrs. Elizabeth Robson, Mrs.
Beverly Raver, Mrs. Margaret Sny-
der, Mr. Gordon Breighner, and Mrs.
Evelyn Shriver. The Board approv-
ed the contracts for the teachers men-
tioned and directed that continued ef-
fort be made to secure personnel to
fill the vacancies created by resigna-
tion and by new assignments.
The Board gave consideration to the

applications for district scholarships
to Western Maryland and, after con-
sideration, the existing scholarship
vacancies from the election districts
of the County were filled as follows:
Constance Arvin, Taneytown District,
1957-61; Susan Singer, Uniontown
District, 1957-61; Joan Hesson, Myers
District, 1957-58; Ann Weller, Myers
District, 1957-58; Nancy L. Brown,
Woolery's District, 1957-60; Melvma
Wagner, Manchester District, 1957-61;
Lawrence M. Beyer, Freedom District
1957-61; Patricia Krebs, Westminster
District, 1957-61; Donald L. Hale,
Hampstead District, 1957-61; James
G. Shank, Freedom District, 1957-58;
Rachael Sies, Franklin District, 1957-
58; Richard Stonesifer, Middleburg
District, 1957-61; Robert Mort, New
Windsor District, 1957-60; and Ken-
neth Mohlhenrich, Berrett District,
1957-Dec. 1960.

In considering the scholarship ap-
pointments the Board was advised
that a number of the pupils of the
Carroll Schools had qualified and re-
ceived scholarship appointments for
the coming school year. A partial list
of these scholarships is as follows:
Daniel Krimgold, Mt. Airy High
School, Johns Hopkins School of En-
gineering; Marsha Reifsnyder, Sen-
atorial appointment Western Mary-
land College; Richard Null, Taney-
town High School and Ronald Phil-
lips, Hampstead High School, partial
Senatorial scholarship appoihtments
to Western Maryland College; James
R. Barnes, Westminster High School
Senatorial scholarship apoointment to
Washington College; Ann Squarrel
and Loretta Hughes, Robert Moton
School, Senatorial appointment Mor-
gan State Teachers College; Shelbia
Bixler, Westminster High, Senator-
ial appointment Peabody Institute;
Barbara H. Leight, North Carroll,
Senatorial appointment Maryland In-
stitute; Elizabeth Shower, Westmin-
ster High School, Saint John's Fe-
male Seminary; Craig Forthman,
Sykesville High School, Charlotte Hall
appointment. The Board was advised
that the following had qualified for
appointment to the recently establish-
ed teacher-education scholarships at
Western Maryland College; Winifred
Walsh, John Hamilton, Joseph Shill-
ing, Elizabeth Cairns, and Sylvia
Ford.
A number of items connected with

school buildings and maintenance were
considered and plans for a number
of these were approved.
The Board gave approval to the

transfers or pupils who had made ap-
plication for transfer in accordance
with the plan set up by prior decision
of the Board.
Approval was given for the use of

the Sykesville School grounds for the
holding of the Firemen's Carnival.
The Board was furnished with cop-

ies of the enrollment report for the
month of May.

Partial decision was made regard-
ing the purchase of coal and fuel oil

' for 1957-58.
The Board took action to continue

membership and participation in the
I Pilot Life Insurance Company plan
for pupil insurance.
A report was read regarding pro-

gress in the planning for the replace-
ment of the school facilities at Sykes-
ville with Mr. Bernard E. Starr hand-
ling the architectural work.

' The Board received and accepted
' the resignation of George W. De-
Vries as custodian of the Freedom
building.
Some time was devoted to discus-

sion of the problems confronting the
Board for the coming school yea:- and
a brief report was heard in connection
with the recruitment of teachers to
fill the vacancies. The superintend-
ent was directed to proceed with plan-
ning in this area, making every effort

' to see that schools may open in Sep-
tember 1957 with a full staff of
teachers and with other services prop-
erly provided.
The Board was advised that pro-

gress was being made in the prepara-
tion of the working drawings for the
Francis Scott Key School and that it
was anticipated that requests for bids
on this construction would be made
about the middle of July.
The Board gave approval to possi-

ble revision in the plans for operation
of school at New Windsor for the com-
ing year, hoping that through modi-
fication of the curriculum, it may be
possible to eliminate half-day ses-
sions. The Board directed that plan-
ning be continued in this area with
this objective in mind.
Adjournment was at 1:30 p. m.

There are more unmarried people
in Ireland than anywhere with only
30 per cent wed.
- o 

Statistics say there are 16,000,000
lefthanded people in our land.

o 
"A gentleman is one who helps a

woman across the street even if she
doesn't need help."-Franklin J.
Jones.

WANTED-Custom Crop Spraying,
and Silo Filling.-Bill M. Gillespie.
Phone PLymouth 6-3915. 4-25-tf

FOR SALE--50 gal. Oil Drum,
(good as new) with spigot.-Kenneth
R. Lambert, 56 York St., Taneytown.

4-25-tf

PAPER HANGING and all other
Jobs of interior decorating including
Plaster Repairs. Call Ralph David-
son for a look at latest Wall Paper
Samples.-Taneytown 4792. 11-4-ti

BE PREPARED-For the une.x-
pected. Let us insure you adequate-
ty.-Percy M. Burke, 231 E. Main St.,
Westminster, Md. Phone: Tilden 8-
6620. 4-15-tf

SWITCH

BASEBALL

PEN-MAR LEAGUE
The Taneytown team got back into

the winning ranks) defeating Fair-
field 2-0 last Sunday.

The standings of the club are:
W L Pct.
6 3 .667
6 3 .667
5 4 .556
4 5 .444
3 6 .333
3 6 .333

Blue Ridge
Union Bridge
Fairfield
Taneytown
Cashtown
Emmitsburg

The schedule for next Sunday is:
Union Bridge at Fairfield
Emmitsburg at Cashtown
Taneytown at Blue Ridge

BABE RUTH LEAGUE
Taneytown was defeated by Liberty-

town at Taneytown last Thursday 14-
3. The box score follows:
Taneytown
Hively, ss
Hopkins, 2b
Wildasin, If
Eyler, 3b
Baumgardner, c
Myers, cf
Michea, lb
Fritz, p
Eckard, rf
*Gilds, rf

Totals
'Pitched

innings.
Libertytown
J. Green ,ss
A. Saylor, 3b
D. Saylor, If
E. Weller, 2b
J. Wright, lb
D. Shelton, p
A. Perry, c
D. Sappington, cf
J. F. Green, rf

Ab R H E
4 0 0 0
4 0 0 0
3 0 0 0
3 0 0 0
2 1 1 1
3 1 1 1
3 1 1 0
2 0 0 )
1 0 0 1
2 0 0 1
- - - -
27 3 3 5

for Fritz in 6th and 7th

Ab R H E
5 2 3 0
5 2 2 0
5 2 1 0
5 0 3 0
5 0 1 0
4 2 1 0
4 3 1 0
4 3 2 0
4 0 0 0
- - -

Totals 41 14 14 0
Taneytown lost another game last

Monday to Woodboro 17-3. The game
was played on the Memorial Park dia-
mond.
Taneytown
Hopkins, 3b
Hahn, 2b
Myers, cf
Baumgardner, rf
Wildasin, If
Fritz, ss
Hottinger, lb
Eckard, c
Shirk, p
*Gilds, p
**Michea, If

Ab
3
3
3
2
2
2
2
3
3

RHE
0 0 2
0 1 0
0 1 0
1 2 0
1 1 0
0 1 1
0 0 0
0 1 0
1 0 0

0 0 0 2
1 0 0 0
- - - -
24 3 7 5

Gilds relieved Shirk
"Michea replaced Wildasin
Woodsboro Ab
Strawsburg, rf
Slagle, If
Nehls 3b
Dorsey, p
S. Long, c
R. Long, 2b
Smith, ss
Linten, cf
Brennaman, lb

A husband in St. Louis, Mo., recent-
ly inserted this To Whom It May
Concern public notice in the local
newspapers: "I AM responsible for
all debts and obligations of my wife,
and am more than happy to be the
provider for a woman who . . . has
made the past 21 years of loving
kindness the nicest years of my life."

State and local organizations in the
south are expected to spend $10,000,-
000 this year in promoting economic
and technological progress programs
in Dixieland.

-o 
Frequent cutting doesn't make your

hair grow faster, experts say.

It is estimated that there were
1,200,000 new homes built in our land
during 1954.

Now there's an electric toaster on
the market that does three slices at
once.

The danger is that the monopolis-
tic power of labor unions will be used
to push labor costs to an unworkable
level."-NAM President Henry G.
Riter, 3rd.

3
0
3
1
2
1
3
3
2

HE
00
00
1 0
0 1
1 0
1 0
1 0
00
1 0

Totals 17 5 1
The schedule for the coming week

is as follows:
June 20-Taneytown at New Windsor

Libertytown at Union Bridge
June 24-Union Bridge at Taneytown

Woodsboro at New Windsor
Libertytown at Walkersville

LITTLE LEAGUE SCHEDULE
The schedule for the coming week

is as follows:
June 21-Woodsboro at Taneytown (Cubs)

Taneytown (cards) at Libertytown
Union Bridge at New Windsor

June 25-Woodaboro at union Bridge
Taneytown (Cards) at New Windsor
Libertytown at Taneytown (Cubs)

into the county and youngsters are
attaining their majority-it all adds
up to a stupendous chore with which
the Board of Election Supervisors en-
deavors to keep abreast by keeping
their office in the basement of the
Court House in Westminster open one
day a week.
To accommodate all persons having

business of any kind with the Board,
whether it be to register a newcomer
to the county or to hand a removal
slip to one contemplating leaving the
county, Messrs. Anders and Crawford•
keep the office open each and every
Saturday from 9 a. m. until 3 p. m.

In order that its books may be kept
accurate and up-to-date, the Board
asks that it be kept posted by those
who change their marital status. It
saves much time on election day the
members point out, if a voter who has
married since registering, advises of
her new name in order that the books
might show her present name. New-
comers to the county are urged to
avail themselves of the opportunity to
get their names on the voting books
by visiting the Board's office any Sat-
urday.
Complying with the provision of the

law which requires the removal from
the registration lists of a voter who
has not voted for five years, is also
a chore which requires much time and
effort. That subject is controlled by
section 45 of Article 33 of the Anno-
tated Code of Maryland which reads:
(a) If a registered voter in any

county has not voted at least once
at a primary, general or special elec-
tion within the five preceding calen-
dar years, it shall be the duty of the
Board of Election Supervisors of each
county or the board of permanent reg-
istry in counties having a system of
permanent registration unless cause
to the contrary be shown, to cause
the registration of such voter to be
cancelled by erasing his name from
the registry as provided in Section
33 of this Article, or, in counties
having a system of permanent regis-
tration by removing the registration
cards or forms of said voter from the
original and duplicate files and plac-
ing the same in a transfer file; a no-
tice of such action and the reason
therefor shall be sent to the last
known address of such voter; provid-
ed, however, before erasing the name
of such voter, notice shall be mailed
to such voter addressed to the address
given in the registry of such voter,
notifying such voter to appear -0,1'gore
such Board at a date specified in such
notice, not earlier than one week or
later than two weeks from the date
of mailing of such notice, and to show
cause why his name should not be
erased from the registry.
(b) . . . Re-registration. A voter

whose registration has been cancelled
under this section shall not there-
after be eligible to vote except by
registration again as in this Article
provided.

A game was played between the
Kiwanis Club of Taneytown and the
H. S. Key Club on Wednesday eve-
ning at Memorial Park, resulting in a
3-1 score, in favor of the Key Club.
Two "near casualties" marred the

game when the umpire, Fred Shank,
was struck by a pitched hall. The ball
had force enough to knock out the
arbitrator for a couple of minutes
but the game was resumed under his
watchful eye as umpire. "Andy"
Mason, while batting "strained" the
cloth in his trousers resulting in a
long tear and a quick change in his
wardrobe. The highlights of the
game were the fast ball of Pitcher
Simpson of the Key Club and the
"unknown" quality of the pitches of
"Smoky" Morelock and "Bob" Koontz
of the Kiwanis Club.
Refreshments were served follow-

ing the game.

THE SUPERVISORS OF ELEC-
TIONS FOR CARROLL COUNTY
MARYLAND ELECTED OFFICERS
AND MADE APPOINTMENTS

The Supervisors of Elections re-
ceived their Commissions from the
Governor of Maryland, which took ef-
fect the first of June 1957 and run for
two years, the Board then met on
Tuesday, June 11th, and elected the
following officers: J. Thomas Anders,
President; Harman G. Albaugh, Vice-
President; Francis J. Crawford, Sec'y-
Treasurer.
The substitute Supervisors appoint-

ed by the Governor are: Earnest D.
Myers, Marcus Shriver, Jr.
The Board then met for business

and made the following appointments,
L. Pearce Bowlus, Attorney; Miss
Mary E. Hull, Clerk.
The Board will have their office at

the Court House, open every Satur-
day from 9 a. m. to 3 p. in. to ac-
commodate any who wish to register,
to give transfers, to change names
or affiliations, or issue voters cer-
tificates, they hope the public will
avail themselves of this service.

' How does the Board of Supervis-
ors of Election function in years in
which there are no elections to super-
vise?
A good question that and, believe it

or not, the Carroll Board finds much
to do in off years-that is in years
when there is no election.
Persons by the hundreds move to

and from Carroll County equiring
transfers and removals; the grim
reaper calls many. .voters to their
eternal reward; the task of removing
deceased persons from the voting
books is a continuing and never end-
ing task.

, Folks by the hundreds. are moving

PROCEEDINGS ORPHANS' COURT

Miller, deceased, received order to sell
goods and chattels.

Carroll County National Bank of
Westminster, executor of the estate
of Janet T. Stoddard, deceased, set-
tled their first and final account. •

Letters of administration of the es-
tate of John E. Kelbaugh, deceased,
were granted unto James L. Kel-
baugh, et. al. who received order to
notify creditors and warrants to ap-
praise real and personal estate, filed
inventory of current money.

Charles E. Koerner, et. al. execu-
tors of the estate of Edward James
Koerner, deceased, settled their first
and final account.

Marguerite Louise Shipley, execu-
trix of the estate of Bertha T. Hat-
field, deceased, settled her first and
final account.
Nancy R. Alexander, administrators

of the estate of Edgar C. Rudy, de-
ceased, settled her first and final ac-
count.
Nina Thelma Schaeffer, administra-

trix of the estate of Albert Oliver
Schaeffer, deceased, filed inventory of
goods and chattels, received order to
sell, filled report of sale and received
order to transfer title.
Charlotte M. Toms, Anc. administra-

trix of the estate of William S.
Menges, deceased, filed inventory of
real estate.

Sale of real estate filed by D. Eu-
gene Walsh, et. al., executors of the
estate of Helen B. Garey, deceased,
was finally ratified by the Orphans'
Court.

Carroll County Natnonal Bank of
Westminster, executor of Janet T.
Stoddard, deceased, settled its first
and final administration account.

William B Nelson et al execu-
tors of John E. B. Nelson, deceased,
filed report of sale of real estate with
order of Court for immediate raitfica-
tion.
Addie Pittinger, et. al. executor of

Carrie S. Franklin, deceased, filed re-
port of sale of real estate and receiv-
ed order nisi thereon.
Bowan F. Erb, et. als. executors of

E. Lee Erb, deceased, filed inventor-
ies of goods and chattels, debts due
and current money, received order to
pay funeral expenses and settled their
first and final administration account.

Effie M. Devilbiss, administratrix of
Ada Belle Devilbiss, deceased, set-
tled her first and final administration
account.

Marion F. Monath, administratrix
of the estate of Charles E. Monath,
deceased, settled her first and final
account.
Frank H. Grosse, administrator of

the estate of Margaret L. Grosse, de-
ceased, filed report of sale of goods
and chattels.
George F. Zepp, Jr., et. al. admin-

istrators of Virgie L. Zepp, deceased,
filed inventories of goods and chat-
tels ,debts due and current money.

Granville E. Reese, executor of the
estate of John W. Reese, deceased,
settled his first and final account.

Richard Henry Klein, et. al execu-
tors of the estate of Elizabeth Shriv-
er Kemp, deceased, filed inventories
of goods and chattels and current
money, received order to sell securi-
ties.

William F. Wagner, administrator
of the estate of Frances V. Wilhelm
deceased, filed report of sale of goods
and chattels.

Letters of administration on the es-
tate of Louis C. Hess, deceased, were
granted unto Elizabeth H. Shaffer.

Marylee Dutterer, administratrix
of the estate of Nannie Lee Lease,
deceased, settled his first and final
account.

Franklin David, executor of the es-
tate of Grace W. Parlett, deceased,
settled his second and final account.

Addie Pittinger, et. al. executors of
the estate of Carrie S. Franklip, de-
ceased, filed report of sale of real es-
tate and received order Nisi thereon.
The last will and testament of Mar-

garet R. Teeter, deceased, was admit-
ted to probate and letters testamen-
tary were granted unto Daniel E.
Teeter, et. al. who received order to
nporatiifsye. creditors and warrants to ap-

The last will and testament of
Franklin H. Miller, deceased, was ad-

• mitted to probate and letters testa-
mentary were granted tato LeRoy
F. Miller, et. al., who received order
to notify creditors and warrants to
appraise, filed inventories of debts

• due and current money.
Ancillary letters of administration

on the estate of William S. Menges,
late of Adams County, Pennsylvania,
were granted unto Charlotte M. Toms,
who received order to notify creditors
and warrant to appraise real estate.

Lucille D. Brandenburg, adminis-
tratrix of the estate of Paul D. Bran-

' denburg, Sr., deceased, filed inventory
of goods and chattels.
The sales of Peal estate and lease-

hold estate filed by George Berwager,
et. al., executors of the estate of Effie
R. Berwager, deceased, were finally
ratified by the Orphans' Court.

Maurice Stanley Miller, et. al. exe-
cutors of the estate of William R.

CROP ROTATION

Mother: (defensive): "After all,
he's only a boy, and boys will sow
some wild oats."

Father: "Does he have to mix all
that rye with 'em?"

FATHER KNOWS BEST

Youth: "What is college bred?"
Father: (sadly) "Tis made from

the flower of youth and the dough of
the old man."

Maryland is the meeting ground for
trees of the North and trees of the
South; 157 different trees are native
to the State. The forests of far
Western Maryland are similar to
some forests in Canada. The pine for-
ests of Sotuhern Maryland are simi-
lar to those of the deep South.

Forty percent of all the piling used
on construction jobs in the northeast-
ern part of the United States comes
from Maryland.

The first crop sent to England by
the earliest Maryland settlers was
sassafras roots, to be used as medi-
cines.

The only remaining virgin timber in
Maryland is a small but magnificent
stand of old hemlocks and white pines
in the Swallow Falls State Forest,
Garrett County.

"Tommy", said his Uncle John, "do
you have a girl?"
"Gosh, no", shouted the ten-year

old, and ran off to his baseball game.
The little girl next door smiled

wisely at Uncle John and said, 'They'-re always the last ones t know."

Chess helped George Washington
win the battle of Trenton, says Joseph
Phillips in the April Reader's Digest.
Although the American commander
had tried to keep his attack prepara-
tions a secret, a Tory agent sent a
warning note to the British general
commanding the city. Absorbed in a
chess game, the general absentmind-
edly slipped the message into his
pocket. Several hours later, when he
opened the note, it was too late.

The coldest temperatures encount-
ered by airliners are not over the
Arctic Circle route, says Frank J.
Taylor in the current Reader's Di-
gest, but on routes crossing the At-
lantic and the Rockies- sometimes
60 degrees below.

"If you think a girl isn't explosive,
just drop one!"-Mike Connolly.

"I like Hollywood except for two
things-the smug and the smog."-
Bill Lawrence.

"Two kinds of families are likely
to have a house full of antique furni-
ture: the kind with money, and the
kind with kids."-Marshall (Ky.)
Courier.

Experts say there are about six sex-
tillion (6,000,000,000,000,000,000,-
000) atoms in a typical drop of water.

Bowling is said to be the most pop-
ular participant sport in the U. S.

Speeding on I.,1.S. streets and high-
ways last year killed 12,380 men, wo-
men and children.

If you had everything, you'd be de-
nied the joy of wanting anything.

We are always giving good advice.
Why not keep some for our own use?

e 
People who think "there is nobody

like me" are a little hard to take, but
people who think "there is nobody but
me",•11 can't take.

Be nice, so you'll like having you
around.

The fact that we are always touch-
ed by tenderness is proof positive it
is a sure way to reach others.

A negative approach can produce
only negative results, while a positive
approach may bring success.

If you really try, you can expect
anything; if you do nothing you will
have nothing (whether you expect it
or not!)

Never disillusion a child-it's a se-
rious crime to murder an ideal.

Admiring the right people is the
first step toward becoming one of
them.

Modesty is a jewel becoming for
anyone to wear.

A good way to meet trouble is to
remember that worse things have
happened to nice people.
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/Shower the bride with

II  Give her gifts of s'CJ4
Lambert's Electrical Store Taneytown Md.

GIFT VARIETY IN ELECTRIC
HOUSEWARES

Give a bride her wish, and likely as
not she'll take electric housewares.

Either as a shower or a wedding
gift, nothing delights the heart of the
prospective homemaker half so much
as an electric appliance. There's a
vacuum cleaner or portable television
or vibrator.

In the kitchen her coffee maker will
turn out perfect coffee for her very
first breakfast in the new home. Her
electric mixer and waffle iron insures
waffles just the way he likes them. No
burnt toast will pop from the automa-
tic toaster; the orange juice is just
right aerated in the blender.

But the perfect first breakfast will
be followed by a perfect dinner if she
has been given an automatic skillet
with controlled heat, a broiler, a rotis-
serie, a pressure cooker.
Then there are shredders, juice ex-

tractors, deep fat fryers, egg cookers,
food mixers, ice cream freezers, ice
crushers, knife sharpeners, meat
grinders, roasters, sandwich grills,
hand mixers—all designed to let the
inexperienced bride serve meals that
look and taste like an expert's. With
such first rate help constantly assist-
ing her, how would she miss?

Other wonderful features of the
many electric housewares available to
help the bride keep house: They're
easy to take care of, stay lovely for-
ever and are a constant reminder of
the donor.

PICTURE POINTER

Most photographers take pictures
of the church decorations, house and
bridal table before the ceremony.
You'll need the clergyman's permis-
sion to take pictures during the cere-
mony itself.

Usually the professional photo-
grapher takes the formal pictu:os of
the bride in her wedding dress either
at the store during the final fitting or
at the bride's home after the dress
has been delivered, a few days before
the wedding.

• ..te. LINEN SHOWER

Linens can be displayed in a decor-
ated laundry basket.

Shower

The Bride

with

Gifts of steel

Toasters
Electric Steam Irons
Mixers
Percolators
Sandwich Grills
Electric Fry Pans
Automatic Washers
Dryers
Revere Ware
Preserve Cookers
Ranges
Refrigerator

M. 1 T Arkit

TA NEYTOWN, MD.

Shower
the bride
with

Give her gifts of eteel

ti ti

Fiberglas Planters
— AT —

THE GARDEN MART
Brown Equipment Co.

Taney town, Md. Phone PLymouth 6-5501

so dear to a bride's heart...

The

Flower

Wedding

Line

\ Invitations

Cood taste needn't be expensive. Our beautiful Flower
Wedding Line proves this with the most exquisite papers,
..ype faces and workmanship you could wish for! It
features Heliogravings— rich raised lettering— elegant
as the finest craftsmanship—yet costing so little! Come
see our unusual selection.
•Beliograving—not to be confused with engraving.

. One to two weeks delivery!

TR UMW CO.
Pilate PLynnonth 6-3101 ANEYTOWN, MD.
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Give her gifts of steel
ARTHEN a special friend or relative is taking that important step
V V from Miss to Mrs., show her your delight: Give her gifts of steel.
For steel gifts are stylish gifts that last a lifetime.
When you buy them for a shower or wedding, you're giving the

bride much more than just an expression of your affection. You're
giving gifts that will endure as long as she needs them.
Showering the bride with gifts of steel means choosing from

countless items made to give stylish service—from coffee makers
to canisters, folding chairs to flatware, trays to toasters, clocks to
cutlery. No matter,what you choose to give, she'll appreciate your
good taste and thoughtfulness.
And any bride would glow with pleasure to see the lustrous

quality shining through every gift of steel. And she can be
assured these good-looking items will go to work in a thousand,
ways to prove their lasting value. For only steel can do so many
jobs so well.
So when you shower the bride,

make it a Steel Shower. And when
you shop for the bridal gifts, make
an investment that is fashionable and
practical. Look for the store display-
ing the Steel Shower symbol—and
get the gifts that will last a lifetime.

This symbol identifies the store that's a
Bridal Center, where you can get a
variety of gifts styled in steel . . . to
last a lifetime.

UNITED STATES STEEL

Pittsburgh 30, Pa.

ii

Shower
the bride
with

Give her gifts of steel

s,•.!

'••••
'• •
••••
'• •

0:11
••••

• •

.„•::

:•••,

4.

•••
•••

:::*

•-•
•••••

P>:

.••

.41

•

••;r

FOR THE RIGHT FLOWERS

After the bride has consulted her
clergyman about church regulations
dealing with decorations, she can take
her problem to a florist who will do
the rest.

CATER TO THE CATERER

If you're giving a reception in a
private home, you'll find it easier to
call in a caterer than to try to do it
all yourself. A caterer relieves the
bride's mother of many tiresome re-
sponSibilities and insures a carefree,
happy time for the bride.

HELPING HAND

The bridal consultant at your far-
-Orite store will he glad to advise you
about your wedding gown, brides-
maids' dresses, trousseau. etiquette—
any problem. 111 fact. Her years of
experience will bh a big help to yea.

RING HISTORY

The history of the wedding ring
reaches far back into prehistoric days.
The early woman was supposed to
have sat before her cave displaying.
a circlet of rushes around her wrist

I or ankle. Later, her ever-loving
I spouse replaced the rushes with n
I band of iron—in these days it would
probably be steel—to signify the en-
during nature of the relationship.
(The circle was an early pagan sym-
bol of eternal life). The band even-
tually wound up on the third finger
of the left hand.

INVITING INVITATIONS

When the bride and "her mother
have completed their in-vitation and
announeetmen% lists they should go to
a stationer and settle on a style from
his samples of engraving. And remem-
her .to allow him plenty cf time to de-

BRIDAL BOUQUET

I The groom always buys the bridal
bouquet, although the bride selects it.
It will be either all white or of deli-
cate pastel flowers to match a pastel
wedding gown.
Your florist will be glad to make a

bouquet with a detachable corsage in
the center. You can take it out to
pin to your going-away suit before
tossing the bouquet to your attend-
ants.

FRIENDSHIP. YOUR GUIDE TO
GIVING

Unless you are invited to both
wedding and reception, only the
strength of your friendship with eith-
er bride -or groom can tell you wheth-
er you ahoukl give a wedding presept,
If either of the couple is a fairly

close relative Or a dear friend, it is
customary to send a gift even if you
tare unable to attend the festivities.
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Internattonal Uniform
Sunday Schoot Leasons

BY DR. KENNETH I. FOREMAN

Background Scripture: Genesis 119-
41

Devotional Reading: Psalm 105:1-0.
16-22

God RemembeTs
Lesson for June 23, 1957

DID God become God of love re
cently, or was he always that?

This point has bothered some read-
ers of the Bible, for in the New
Testament it is made plain that
God is love, but in the Old Testa-
ment very little is said about this.
—Or so it used to be tpought. Now
that we have the Revised Stand-
ard Version, we
can see that the
Old Testament
likewise speaks
often of God's
steadfast love,"
an expression
translating P He-
brew word which
used to be trans-
lated "mercy"
or "grace." God's Dr. Foreman

steadfast love is the root and
reason of his mercy and his grace.

Happy Endings?
"If God were all-oowerful he

could keep evil from happening,

and if he were all-loving e would

not let it happen. But evil happens,

so there cannot be a god." So

runs an old objection to religion.

But it never bothered the writers

of the Bible. Their faith was of

a stouter sort. Some per,ple can-
not believe in God unless he
writes, so to speak, a hapny end-
ing for every one's story. Now the
Hebrew people loved stories with
happy endings, and perhaps
Joseph's is such a story. In one way

it has a happy ending.—Joseph the

slave-boy becomes the Grand Viz-

ier of Egypt. Joseph, the boy, his
brothers were going to murder, be-

comes their unknown benefactor.
And yet—in its setting it is not

quite happy. The same book of Gene-

sis which begins with "In the be-
ginning, God—" ends with the
stark expression, "In a coffin in
Egypt." Not very hopeful! Fur-
ther, when you think of all the
other stories tied in with that of

Joseph, you will admit that not

all the thrends of this story are
neatly tiec' Iff in bow-knots of
happy encling=. What became of
Potiphar's w:fe? the Midianite

slave-traders9 the bake- ,.,ho made
a dinner for the bird.;? the free
Egyptian people who became
slaves of the Icing' Not all true-

life stories end just as we might

with.
Sin and Freedlm

It can be said that the stories of

good people come out well and the
stories of bad people come out
badly. There is some truth in that.
There is this much truth at any

rate: God has never yet abolished
sin, and he permits sin's effects to
continue to be terrible. The only
way to abolish sin outright would
be to destroy freedom; for sin is
simply man's misuse of the free-
dom God has given him. God
could, no doubt, have made the
human race so that they could be
wound up like clocks to run right
no matter what. But he made men,
not machines. And the tragic fact
of sin is a fact. Thus every man's
story is spoiled more or less. In-
deed there are no perfect stories.
God is God of love; but he is not
the kind of G-vi who would force
all men to do right, regardless;
nor is he the kind of God who will
see to it that no matter what a
man does, he is bound to be hap-
py ever after. It is not only that
men are affected by the results
of their own sins. Worse than this
are the injustices, the tragedies,
caused for the innocent by the sins
of others.

But God Remembers
Nevertheless, God does not for-

get. He is not careless nor power-
less. Among the many truths which
the story of Joseph suggests is the
doctrine called Providence. Put
into simple words, this means
that God thinks of things before-
hand. In ways we do not under-
stand, for it is his doing and not
ours, God works, both in spite of
and because of the worst that sin-
ful men can do, works to bring
good out of evil. Joseph's broth-
ers and Potiphar's wife were sin-
ners; yet God used their sins, in
his providence, to bring geod into
the lives of countless people. Two
questions not cleared up in the
Cld Testament have more light
cast on them by the New. Will evil
and good go on side by side for-
ever? The story of Joseph does
not look so far ahead. The New
Testament shows clearly, No; God
will one day make a final separa-
tion of good from evil. And then
what about those good persons
whose lives end in tragedy? The
New Testament reminds us that
we never see 'the real end of any
one's story in this world; coffins •
—in Egypt or — end
chapters, but ,o ;:offin ends a
Last Chapter!

COUNTY WELFARE BOARD
REORGANIZES

At the regular meeting of the Car-
roll County Welfare Board held on
June 11, 1957, the following officers
werere-elected for a term of one year
Mr. Edward 0. 'Weant, Jr., Westmin-
ster, Chairman, and Mr. Murray M.
Baumgardner, Taneytown, Vice-Chair-
man.
A welcome was extended to Mr. Ed-

mund L. Carr, Manchester, who is
serving as representative of the Coun-
ty Commissioner Board for the term
expiring May 31, 1958. Mr. Carr had
formerly been a member of the Wel-
fare Board from June 1, 1948, to May ,
31, 1954, and served in the capacity '
of Vice-chairman from July, 1950, to
June, 1954.
The Board is very happy to an-

nounce the appointment of Mr. John
Quinton Isaac as Director of the local
agency which will become effective
August 16, 1957. Mr. Isaac received
his Bachelor of Arts Degree at West-
ern Maryland College in 1952 and his
Master of Social Work Degree in
1956 from the University of Penn-
sylvania.

MEETING OF CARROLL COUNTY
HISTORICAL SOCIETY

The Historical Society of Carroll
County will meet on the farm of Mr.
and Mrs. Noah H. Arbaugh, New
Switzerland, Bachman's Valley on
Thursday evening, June 27, at 7:30.
Cars going out on Route 140 will turn
into Route 496 three miles from West-
minster and proceed three more miles
to the destination.
The program will consist of histor-

ical sketches by members of Man-
chester district. The Noah H. Arbaugh
orchestra will furnish music for
square, round and barn dancing for
our members and friends. Miss Betty
Young will call the figures.
The hostesses will be members of

the Historical Society from Manches-
tet district.

WITH OUR ARMED FORCES

PARRIS ISLAND, S. C. (FHTNC)
—William D. Essich, son of Mr. and
Mrs. Albert H. Essich, Route 2, West-
minster, Md., is scheduled to complete
recruit training June 18, at the Ma-
rine Corps Recruit Depot, Parris Is-
land, S. C.

Relatives and friends of many of the
new Marines will be on hand to wit-
ness the graduation ceremonies.
The 12-week training schednle in-

cludes drill, bayonet training, physical
conditioning, parades and ceremonies,
and other military subjects.
Three weeks are spent on the rifle

range where the recruits fire the M-1
rifle and receive instruction in basic
Marine infantry weapon?.
This recruit training prepares

young Leathernecks for further spec-
ialized infantry training at Camp Le-
jeune, N. C.

FORT RILEY, KAN. (AHTNC)—
Sergeant First Class Charles P. Ness,
son of C. Ness, Route 5, Westminster,
Md., recently participated in "Exer-
cise Claw," a group field training test
at Fort Riley, Kan.
Sergeant Ness is a squad leader in

Company B of the 1st Division's 28t1a
Infantry. He entered the Army in
November 1954 and received basic
training at Fort Dix, N. J.
The sergeant's wife, Rosemarie,

lives in Junction City, Kan.

COMPENSATION

Visitor: My objection to a small
town is that there is so little to see
in one."

Native: "What you hear makes up
for that.

A-PLUS

Professor: "What three wor is are
most prominent in a student's vocab-
ulary ? '
Freshman: "I don't know".
Professor: "Absolutely correct."

We cannot be perfect, true, but we Phone Taneytown 5524
should all get a higher mark than 
zero.

WITH OUR ARMED FORCES

NORFOLK, Va. (FHTNC)—David
L. Forney, seaman, USN, son of Mr.
and Mrs. Claude E. Forney, of Union
Bridge, Md., returned to Norfolk, Va.,
June 6, aboard the destroyer USS Ault

tour of duty with the
U.S. Sixth Fleet in the Mediterran-
ean Jed.
The Ault participated, with other

of the Sixth Fleet and viiror,Pnn
NATO forces, in sea, air and land bat-
Lie t-sXent,eci-

Bet'ween operational exercises the
destroyer = • relY •j,

France; Naples and Taranto, Italy;
Messina, bictly; Corfu, Atnens and
Rhodes, Greece; Izmir and Isken-
derun, Turkey; and Beirut, Lebanon.

"Money doesn't talk these days. It
goes without saying!"

PREVENT FOREST'FIRES !

he
tie

Welcome Wagon
Hostess

Will Knock on Your Door

with Gifts & Greetings
from Friendly Business
Neighbors and Your
Civic and Social
Welfar: Leaders

On the occasion of:
The Birth of a Baby

• Sixteenth Birthday,
EngagementAnnouncements
Change of residence
Arrivals of Newcomers to
City

(No cost or obligation)

9-13-tf

REINDOLLAR BROS. & COMPANY

FOR ATHLETES FOOT
Use T-4-L for 3 to 5 days. Watch

the old tainted skin slough off leav-
ing healthy, hardy skin. If, not pleas-
ed with powerful, instant-drying T-4-
L, your 40c back at any drug store.
Today at Taneytown Pharmacy.

6-6-4t

RADIO and TV
REPAIRING

ALL MAKES

Sell's Radio Service
TANEYTOWN, MD.

PHONE 5361
5-10-tf

If You Want
the low - down, the inside
baseball news, you'll want to
take advantage of this spe-
cial offer.

We'll send you 12 weekly issues

of THE SPORTING NEWS (reg-

ular value $3.00) PLUS a copy

of the big, brand-new 528-page

1956 edition of the Official Base-

ball Guide (regular price $1.00)

for only $2.00!

IT'S OFFICIAL, AUTHENTIC

This famous
book contains
major and
minor league
averages,
records, offi-
cial playing
rules and
thousands of
facts about
the game.

— along with aIt's free to you
12 - week subscription t o THE
SPORTING NEWS for $2.00. Let's
get acquainted—use this coupon,
without delay!

FREE OFFER COUPON

THE SPORTING NEWS
2018 Washington Ave.
St. LOY'S 3, Mo.

Herewith you will find $2.00 for which
I am to receive THE SPORTING NEWS
for 12 weeks, and a free copy of the
Official Baseball Guide.

NAME

ADDRESS

CITY

LSTATE

ZONE

6-20-3t

Teeter
Phone

Gettysourg
6945
or

Westiniaster
918

CRUSHED STONE

If It's Crushed Stone, Call Teeter

JOHN S. TEETER at. SONS
WESTMINSTER GETTYSBURG, PA. 

SAVE
I- Q0 C•WPI

BY INSURING YOUR SECOND CAR WITH

NATIONWIDE

Did you know . . you may be able to get extra savings when you
insure both cars with Nationwide? Because the Bodily Injury, Property '
Damage and Colli.iion coverages for your second car may be yours— I
at rates that are . less than you are paying for the same coverage foe.
your first car!
Of course. Nationwide auto rates are already low. And, whether you

insure one or two cars, you get all the benefits of Nationwide's broad
coverage, non-assessable protection and prompt claims service —a real
buy for your insurance dollar! Call me today for rates on your car
or cars!

J. Alfred Heltebridle
Phone: Tilden 8-8141

se ove",,c.•

' S.

(Insurance since 1938)
PLymouth 6-6479

ATIIONWI DE
MUTUAL INSURANCE COMPANY')

hooves office: Columbus, Ohio T -

COMPLETE
GLASSES

as low as

1.111.11111•11=111101111111111114111=1011

$12." Bifocals $3.00 extra

Examination included. Your choice of 30 frames

Personalized service

Dr. II. E. SLOCUM
19 E. Main St.

1

OPTOMETRIST

Emmitsburg, Md.

OFFICE HOURS

MONDAY 6— 8 p. m.

WEDNESDAY 2 — 8 p. m.

Phone Hillcrest 7-5191

6 13 tf 11

lorammonammummaftemmonammilammousimmoommonea:

pride's Calendar 
TWO MONTHS BEFORE visit your clergyman to make

arrangements for wedding...choose at-
tendants get estimates for music,
church decorations and catering
order invitations...start shopping
for your wedding dress and trousseau
...register your patterns in flat and

, holloware with a local Gift Registry.

ONE MONTH BEFORE address your wedding invi-
tations and mail them within a week
...decide on menu for reception...
buy gifts for groom and bridal party
...schedule fittings for your wedding
gown...arrange bridal lunch or tea.

ONE WEEK BEFORE announce time of rehearsals
set up wedding gift display...pre-

pare story for newspapers...check with
caterer, photographer and florist.

ONE DAY BEFORE have your hair set...complete
paCking...chediCevery item you will
wear next day...and then RELAX.

A Carefully worked-out schedule ot what to do, and when,
will help the Bride-to-be, (See suggested Check List above.)

I.
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EMMITSBURG BI-CENTENNIAL

(Continued from first page)

there will be a Carnival with rides,
games and food adjacent to the Pag-
eant Field.
"Valley Echoes" will play June 22

thru the 29th—except Sunday, June
23rd, when a free Municipal Band
concert and a Religious Pageant "Por-
traits in the Life of Christ" will be
presented gratis.
"Valley Echoes" is directed by

French Sensabaugh, of Cumberland,
Md. Sensabaugh has staged some of
the country's more important celebra-
tions including Cumberland, Wheel-
ing, W. Va., Mineola Long Island, N.
Y., Albermarle, North Carolina, Mo-
bile, Alabama and others.
The opening of "Valley Echoes" at

9 p. m. on the 22nd of June will be
preceded by a two hour parade start-
ing at 4 p. m. It is expected to draw
over 20,000 people. Over 90 Bands,
Drum and Bugle Corps, Majorettes,
Marching Units, Floats, Old Autos,
Horses, Carriages have reported to the
parade committee that "We'll be
there". See you Saturday, June 22nd
thru the 29th, at Emmitsburg, Md.

Saturday, June 22, 1957( grand op-
ening, 4 p. m ., Grand parade thru
town to Civic Grounds; Concessions
at Civic Grounds; 9 p. m., Coronation
"Miss Emmntsburg" by Honorable J.
Glenn Beall U. S. Senator; 9:30 p. m.,
First performance of Pageant Spec-
tacle "Valley Echoes" at Civic
Grounds. Atomic Bomb, fireworks
each night following pageant.
Sunday, June 23, 1957, Faith of our

Fathers. 7:45 p. m., Band concert by
Emmitsburg Community Band, at Civ-
ic Grounds. (In case of rain at, High
School Auditorium). 9:30 p. m., Re-
ligious Pageant, "Portraits in the Life
of Christ" at Civic Grounds on Pa-
geant stage.
Monday, June 24, 1957, Frontier

Day. Old-fashioned bargains, old-
time specials, Deliveries by Horse and
Wagons, Merchants in costume of old
days, Historical Window Displays, 7
p. m., Old Vehicle Show on Main St.
7:30 p. m., Kangaroo Court on the
square; Carnival rides, games, food,
concessions at Civic Grounds all week.
9:30 p. m., Pageant Spectacle "Valley
Echoes" at Civic Grounds.
Tuesday, June 25, 1957, Farmer's

Day. 1:30 p. m., Garden Club Judging;
9 p. m., Beard Judging Contest at
Civic Grounds prior to Pageant. 9:30
p. m., Pageant Spectacle "Valley
Echoes", at Civic Grounds
Wednesday, June 26, 1957, Youth

Day. 2 p. m., Bicycle Race, Firemen's
Field; 3 p. m., Pet Parade with Pet
Show on Main St. 6:15 p. m., Little
League Baseball Game at Little Lea-
gue Field; 9:30 p. m., Pageant Speca-
cle "Valley Echoes", Civic Grounds.
Thursday, June 27, 1957, Women's

Day: 2 p. m., Fashion Show of Cos-
tumes, at Emmitsburg High School
with tea following show. 8 p. m., En-
tertainment by "Tennesee Haymak-
ers", at Carnival grounds. 9:30 p.
Pageant Spectacle "Valley Echoes",
at Civic Grounds.

Friday, June 28th, 1957, Fireman's
Day. 7 p. m., Parade of equipment
with big parade for all children (Fire-
men's hats will be given to all chil-
dren.) 9:30 p. m., Pageant Spectacle
"Valley Echoes", at Civic Grounds.

Saturday, June 29, 1957, Homecom-
ing Dignitaries Day. 1:30 p. m., Vis-
iting Dignitaries' Luncheon, Judge
John R. Foley as guest speaker. Tour
of homes and interesting places. 9 p.
m., Remington Rand Electric Beard
Shaving Contest at Pageant Grounds.
9:30 p. m., Final performance of
Pageant Spectacle "Valley Echoes".

Mammoth fire works display each
night at Civic Grounds, following
"Valley Echoes".

Carnival, Rides, games, food at
Civic Grounds week of June 24th thru
29th.

ROBERT JONES NAMED ASSOCI-
ATE COUNTY AGENT BY

UNIVERSITY OF MARYLAND

An associate county agent has been
named to fill the vacancy left by Wil-
liam Allenberg, who recently resign-
ed his position in the Carroll County
extension office. The new agent, who
will work with County Agent L. C.
Burns in adult agricultural extension
work, is Robert L. Jones.
The transfer of Mr. Jones will be

effective July 1, according to Paul E.
Nystrom, Director of the University
of Maryland Extension Service, who
made the appointment.
Mr. Jones served the last two years

as assistant county agent in Prince
George's County, until called to serve
two years as a first lieutenant in the
Air Force during the Korean conflict.
After his military service, he re-

turned to the University of Maryland,
where he had received his B. S. de-
gree in general agriculture to secure
an MS degree in agronomy. He parti-
cipated in pasture research work while
getting his advanced degree and was
co-author of an Experiment Station
publication on the subject. He also
has attended summer school at the
University of Wiscongin and Cornell
University.
Mr. Jones was raised on an 167-acre

beef and dairy farm in Harford Coun-
ty, where he was a 4-H member 11
years, carrying dairy, poultry and to-
mato production projects. He also be-
longed to the Future Farmers of
America for five years.
Mr. Jones and his wife Phyllis, a

graduate nurse, will move to Carroll
County around July 1.

EMMANUEL BAUST E. & R.
CHURCH ANNOUNCEMENTS

More than 200 people witnessed a
Festival of Mtisic held in Emmanuel
E & R Church, Tyrone, Md., on Sun-
day evening, June 16 at 7:45 p. m.
The program rendered at that time
follows: invocation, Rev. M. S. Reif-
snyder, Congregational hymn; duet.
Sharon and Debra Beaver; Choir of
of St. Mary's Reformed Church; solo,
Sandra Stonesifer; instrumental mu-
sic, Robert Hook; duet, Kenneth and
David Reif snider; Redeemer's Re-
formed Church Junior Choir, Littles-
town; offertory, Charles Swinder-
man; congregational hymn; trio,
Donna Stonesifer, Sydney Palmer,
Bernice Johnston; solo, Kenneth
Feeser; trio, Geneva Baumgardner,
Shirley Koons, Rita Sell; closing
hymn; benediction, Rev. Reifsnider.

Holy Communion will be celebrated
in the church, June 30 at 10:30 a. m.

The Consistory will meet on July
2 in the Parsonage. The Aid Society
will meet in the Parish House at the
same time.

The members of Baust Church will
participate in the E & R Reunion
held by the Carroll County E & *I/
Churches on Sunday, July 14 at Big
Pipe Creek Park.

The annual Lawn Fete will be held
on August 7 on the Parsonage Lawn.
A fried chicken dinner will be served.
Music will be furnished by the Wm.
F. Myers Band.

STEAK SUPPER
Charcoal Broiled

Served Country Style

SATURDAY, JUNE 22, 4 to 9 P. M.

American Legion Home, Taneytown, Md.

$2.50
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Week-End Specials
M  

JUNE 20 JUNE 21 JUNE 22
=

E"3I CORN FLAKES Kelloggs
EIE PORK and BEANS Campbell's

Elt1 CHEESE Waste

30, KOSHER DILL PICKLES L & S

ti I

m CORN B
=

DE

suit Ury Jt!•
Sample our service (which we try to make a
pleasing mixture of friendliness and efficient

• 
attention to our depositors' needs). Folks who
do so seem to "come back for more." Why not
give us an opportunity to serve you, soon?

TANEYTOWN, Md.

31E Member Federal Reserve System

:10 (Member of the Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation)
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12 oz. box 21
3 .Cans 39e

2 lb. box .65

1 Qt. 33c

EEF Libby's 1 can .37

I GRAPE FRUIT SECTIONS 2 Cans 35e

APPLE SAUCE Musselman's 3 cans .44

Ecco

TOMATOES Silver Medal 4 Cans 99c

Frozen Lima Beans Botany 4 boxes .99
FRANKS Myers 1 Lb. 45c

Our Store is Airconditioned for Your Comfort

Dougherty's Superette
On the Square TANEYTOWN, MD.

PHONE: PL6-6226

WITH OUR ARMED FORCES

FORT RILEY, RAN. (ATHNC)
—Army Sergeant First Class Charles
P. Ness, 25, son of Charles Ness, Rt.
5, Westminster, Md., is a member of
the 1st Division's 28th Infantry at
Fort Riley, Kan.
Sergeant Ness, who is a squad lead-

er in the 28th's Company B, entered
the Army in November 1954 and com-
pleted basic training at Ft. Dix, N. J.
His wife, Rosemarie, lives in

Junction City, Kan.

Twenty-four per cent of all drivers
involved in fatal auto accidents in the
U.S. last year were under 25 years old.

"At home a husband's word is law
—the kind that never seems to get
enforced."—J. 0. Jewett.

Owned mostly by businessmen and
organizations, thre are some 80,000
private airplanes in the U. S.

Then there's the definition of "up-
per crust" as "a lot of crumbs held
together by dough."

Saturday is the most dangerous day
of the week to drive.

Healthfully Air Conditioned

TOWNE THEATRE
LITTLESTOWN, PA.

FRI.-SAT. 7 8z 9 P. M.

"TARZAN AND THE LOST
SAFARI"

in Technicolo,r with
Gordon Scott—Bette St. John

SUNDAY 2:30, 7 & 9
MONDAY 7 8z 9

JAMES MACARTHUR
as

"THE YOUNG STRANGER"
with KIM HUNTER

TUES.-WED. 7 & 9 P. M.

Ray Milland—Ernest Borgnine

"THREE BRAVE MEN"
with NINA FOCH

•••

MOFFITT'S GRILL un-

der new management—

your patronage greatly

appreciated—Hank Mc-

Nair.

1183918f8' xlf118%1181811,8111311401811E0R118/31181180'

FOR SALE
SCREEN DOORS

all sizes

Aluminum and Wood
STORM DOORS

J. W. SUPPLY and
EQUIPMENT CO.
Taneytown, Md.

Phone PLymouth 6-4511
6-20-at

TANEYTOWN GRAIN MARKETS

Wheat  $1.85 per bu.
Corn   1.30 per bu.
Bar ley (new)   .70 per bu.

See the many fine selections of
Summer Hardware Values at
our store today. You will be
sure to find items that will
please the entire family and
make the summer more enjoy-
able.

Bar-B-Q I GRILL

only 7-•99
Big 22 inch diam. fire bowl.
3-position chrome plated grid,
handle. Rubber tired wheels.
Rust-resistant finish.

FREE
Pint can of charcoal
lighter FREE with pur-
chase of this grill.

matched blades move 3500 Cu. ft. of
of gentle air movement for multi-room
any window 27-in. to 371/2-in. No TV
Quiet, smooth operation. Heavy steel

NEW

20" Window
Exhaust Fan

2488
An unbeatable val-

• ue for draft-free
cooling comfort.
The powerful motor

, and scientifically
air per minute, plenty
cooling. Adjusts to fit
or radio interference.
construction.

LOW-PRICED
Summer SPECIALS

INSECT BOMB
Jumbo-size DDT aerosol bomb.

onlY 49c
Pour Spout JUG
Porcelain liner. 1-gal. cap.1

only 2.68
RING MOLD

Seamless aluminum. 1;ti qt.

t aft
only 39c

iced tea SPOONS
Colorful plastic spoons.

6 for 17c
Car Wash BRUSH
27-inch aluminum handle.

only 2.99
Cold Pack CANNER
Porcelain enameled. 20-qt.

only 1.98
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10-oz. CLEAR Plastic

TUMBLERS
Sparkling new Clear plastic tumblers en-
hanced with delicate flower design.
•
WITH THIS 49
COUPON...

6 FOR

Reindollar Bros.

SERVESS YELLOW PLASTIC

GARDEN HOSE
Guarcudeea

for

,futt,

NtotSt

• Buy SO', get 10'
for just 1
• Top quality

vinyl plastic.
• Guaranteed for,
3 full years.
• VI" inside diem;
ie Delivers 101/2 /

gal. water pei%
minute. -4
• Won't rot, pond,
• fade or mildew.
• Brass couplings.

SO ft. of HOSE . . .

3.98
ii 001

additioaal 
loft....

fot al 3.99 

& Company


